
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 
BUSINESS AND LABOR COMMITTEE 

50TH LEGISLATIVE SESSION 

February 9, 1987 

The meeting of the Business and Labor Committee was called 
to order by Chairman Les Kitselman on February 9, 1987 at 
8:00 a.m. in Room 312-F of the State Capitol. 

ROLL CALL: All members were present with the exception of 
Rep. Swysgood who was excused. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 540 - Public Utility or City Exemptions From 
Electrical Law, sponsored by Rep. John Harp, House District 
No.7, Kalispell. Chairman Kitselman stated that Rep. Harp 
had requested that this bill be tabled. Rep. Smith stated 
there was another bill that addresses this issue. 

ACTION - Rep. Smith moved that House Bill No. 540 be TABLED. 
The motion carried unanimously. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 475 - Gasoline Dealer Bill of Rights, spon­
sored by Rep. Barry Stang, House District No. 52, St. Regis. 
Rep. Stang stated that this bill was introduced because many 
gas station owners feel that jobbers and wholesale sellers 
have been taking advantage of them, and is referred to as 
the gas station owners bill o:f rights. He commented that 
sometimes under the contracts the station owner can be 
forced to make expensive improvements, and the company 
raises the price of the product or bu .. ds close to the 
original station that can sell the gas cheaper than he can 
which eventually forces him out of business. Another 
situation, he said, is that if the owner wants to leave the 
station to heirs, they do not have that right. He stated 
that this act would become effective upon passage and 
approval and would not affect any contracts in affect right 
now. Exhibit No.1. 

PROPONENTS 

John Taggart, Conoco service station dealer and member of 
the Automotive Trades of .Montana (ATOM). Mr. Taggart stated 
that the bill has omitted the motor fuel reseller, the oil 
jobbers, and he asked to amend the bill to include them, 
which is necessary to preserve the intent of the bill. He 
said that there is an article in one of the trade magazines 
that states that oil jobbers are covered by the federal laws 
that apply the same way that oil companies or refiners are. 
Exhibit Nos. 2 and 3. 
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Ron Leland, Sinclair Dealer and Treasurer of ATOM. Mr. 
Leland stated that the bill has a simple statement indicat­
ing a successor in interest. He said in the event of a 
death a lot of the leases are written to the point that the 
business is terminated immediately at that time, there is no 
stipulation that the wife or anyone can even remove the 
money from the cash register; and that this statement will 
help protect the heirs of the business. He commented that 
the designation of successor is limited to the retailer's 
spouse, adult child, or adult stepchild. He added that 
there are numerous court cases where a widower comes to the 
business and the locks have been changed and this statement 
in the bill will help protect the heirs of the business. 

Mr. Leland commented that franchise fees are becoming very 
expensive in the service station business, and a normal 
service station dealer cannot comprehend the legal terms in 
the lease. He said if the lessor says he cannot sell a 
franchise to a third party than it is indicated that if~he 
is going to block the sale because he \vants the business, 
then the owner or his successor should be compensated for 
it. Exhibit No.4. 

Dick Skewis, independent service station dealer, Billings. 
Mr. Skewis stated the state laws and tax laws are changing 
everyday, and if the industry changes so should the laws. 
He said if his wife could not have the business should he 
die after he worked so hard for all of his life, there was 
no sense to that, and wanted some protection through the 
legislature. 

Betty Taggart, service station dealer, Bozeman. Ms. Taggart 
stated that a person bought inventory and equipment from an 
existing dealer with the approval of the company, and in 
less than 60 days, the company announced a sellout. She 
said the person had not been told that the company would 
sellout or that he could not buy the tire jobbership. She 
said, it was stories such as this that made this legislation 
necessary. 

Marge McCoy, private owner of Conoco, Gardiner. Ms. McCoy 
stated she supported this bill •. 

OPPONENTS 

Kurt Krueger, Montana Western Petroleum Marketers Associa­
tion. Mr. K,rueger stated he was not opposing some of the 
concepts of the bill as they are valid and are concepts 
incurred in every day contracts in many types of businesses, 
but there were many problems with the bill. He said this 
bill is attempting to further legislate each and every 
specific requirement of the con·tract, but fails to do so. 
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He added that if a bill such as this was going to be intro- ., 
duced, franchising agreements as a whole should be consi-
dered for restaurants and hotels, not just service station 
dealers because the problems are not just within one speci-
fic unit. He explained the problems with each section of 
the bill, and that it did not deal with specifics. 

Janelle Fallan, Executive Director, Montana Petroleum 
Association. Ms. Fallan stated that there are some real 
questions in consumer protection that are raised by section 
9 of the bill. She said that many oil companies have spent 
millions of dollars in research to improve products to the 
public and in the area of advertising to entice the public 
to buy the products, and they stand behind their products. 
She added with this section the retailer is required to buy 
the gasoline from a station with an Exxon sign but it might 
not necessarily be Exxon gasoline in the pumps. 

QUESTIONS 

Rep. Driscoll asked if most refiners and wholesalers are 
incorporated, and Mr. Krueger replied the majority of the 
refiners are incorporated. 

Rep. Driscoll stated that he had heard complaints from the 
people who sell the motor fuel to the motor fuel retailer "'WIll 
that one gas station buying from Conoco or Exxon will pay a 
different wholesale price than their competition and they 
can't compete; he asked if the uniform commercial code would 
cover that situation. Mr. Krueger replied that it would 
not. 

Rep. Jones asked Mr. Leland if someone dies, is there access 
·to the bank accounts that the operator uses to operate the 
station. Mr. Leland responded that a lessee would have 
access to their own bank accounts because it is not under 
the control of the lessor. Mr. Krueger replied if there was 
a situation where a owner or lessor carne in and took the 
money out of the cash register, there would be a lawsuit. 
He said that would be an "example of unfair dealing and would 
be covered by the laws in the state of Montana in existence 
now, and is not affected by this legislation. 

Rep. Pavlovich asked Rep. Stang who controls the price of 
gasoline in Montana. Rep. Stang replied there are probably 
two companies, one is Town Pump and Super America. 

CLOSING 

Rep. Stang stated that in section 3, regarding fair compen­
sation, if a station is sold, the man who has run the 
business and put his life into it gets compensated only for 
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the inventory in the store and the gas in the ground; he 
gets no compensation for the customers he has built over the 
years of running the business. Incorporating, he said, 
isn't protection from debtors, and regarding taxes, the 
companies should be allowed to incorporate. He commented 
that regarding Ms. Fallan' s statement of the big companies 
being protected from the type of gas that goes through the 
station, he said, a lot of times the jobber will represent 
more than one company; if you buy gas from a Conoco jobber, 
it doesn't mean it will be Conoco gas. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 473 - Regulate Real Estate Property Manage­
ment Brokers License, sponsored by Rep. Ray Brandewie, House 
District 49, Bigfork. Rep. Brandewie stated this bill would 
create a new type of brokerage libense that would be limited 
to property management. He said that there currently are no 
provisions for a property management broker to become 
licensed unless he is licensed and proves his ability in all 
the areas of a person selling property. • 

PROPONENTS 

Lyle McKenna, Board of Realty Regulation. Mr. McKenna 
stated that this bill would protect the public, because at 
the present time in order to manage property, a person must 
be a real estate broker or a salesman for a real estate 
broker. He commented if a person has this designation, 
there is no problem, it becomes a problem when a person is 
managing properties and wishes to become a real estate 
manager of property and is allowed to become a broker 
without going through the two year training for salesmen. 
He said this means a person who does not have the qualifica­
tions is out in the public as a real estate broker. 

Helen Garrick, Board of Realty Regulation, a licensee and 
realtor. Ms. Garrick stated this bill would keep people in 
business, and that as projects grow larger more and more 
people who want to only do property management. She said 
that this bill would provide t:hat in order to have the 
property management ability and stay wi thin the law, they 
have to work under a real estate broker with a real estate 
salesman license, and if they want to be on their. own, they 
have to obtain a broker's license. 

OPPONENTS 

wal ter Jackovich, property manager, Butte. Mr. Jackovich 
stated that in 1974 a law was passed that exempted property 
managers in government funded and sponsored housing from the 
real ty law so those properties could be managed. He said 
the realty laws of the state were written long before the 
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tenant and landlord act was enacted, and regulates any 
property management that comes into the state. 

Mr. Jackovich commented that property management is a 
separate field from the realty and did not feel that the 
method was appropriate, and asked that reference to rental 
properties be stricken from the law and by creating some­
thing separate from that would service the public better. 

QUESTIONS 

Rep. Driscoll asked if a property manager is not required to 
have a license at the present time. Rep. Brandewie respond­
ed that was correct; that the law was being circumvented to 
some extent by people managing property with a special power 
of attorney with each client. 

Rep. Driscoll asked if the bill passed and a person wanted 
to collect rent from property for friends, would he nee~ a 
license. Rep. Brandewie responded that he would not; he 
would be exempted by the real estate laws. 

Rep. Bachini stated that the comment was made that the 
Tenant Landlord Act took care of the problem and asked Rep. 
Brandewie to comment. Rep. Brandewie stated that the other 
act explains the relationship between a landlord and a 
tenant but the idea of this law is to make sure that the 
people who are dealing as an agent for the landlord know the 
law; that is the whole idea of licensure. 

Rep. Hansen asked if the property management brokers are 
going to be managed separately from the real estate agent, 
would they be required to have a trust account because 
of the new system. Mr. McKenna stated they are amending a 
portion of the law, but are not amending the section that 
states they must have a trust account. 

Rep. Hansen asked if there was anything in the Landlord 
Tenant Act that referred to a trust account. Mr. McKenna 
replied he assumed there was not. 

Rep. Pavlovich asked if he owned properties and left town 
and asked a friend to take care of the properties, would 
that friend need to be licensed. Rep. Brandewie responded 
that person could take care of the properties nmv with a 
power of attorney for a temporary situation. However, he 
said, if someone hires out as a property manager and 
managing other people's money, he would have to be licensed 
and come under the laws of the state. 

) 
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CLOSING 

Rep. Brandewie stated that if a property manager wanted to 
become licensed under the laws, by allowing him to circum­
vent the course that he has to complete to get a regular 
real estate broker's license, would be foolish. He said if 
that person was allowed to take the broker's exam and work 
as a property manager, he could start selling real estate. 
Rep. Brandewie commented that this bill would allow a new 
type of broker with less qualifications of those that are 
fully licensed as real estate brokers. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 541 - Revising Nurses Licensing Laws, spon­
sored by Rep. Clyde Smith, House District No.5, Kalispell. 
Rep. Smith stated this bill was an act clarifying the terms 
of the Board of Nursing members, education requirements for 
nursirig specialty areas, boards of authority to define 
unprofessional conduct, and clarifying the board's 
procedures for denial, revocation or suspension of r a 
license. 

PROPONENTS 

Jeff Brazier, Staff Attorney, Department of Commerce. Mr. 
Brazier stated that on page 2, line 23, there has been some 
confusion over whether the public member on the board serves 
staggered terms or are appointed at the same time, and the 
board decided there needed to be some clarification. He 
said staggered terms provide continuity and knowledge. He 
explained the clarifications in the bill, and presented 
copies of the proposed amendment. Exhibit No.5. 

Margaret Barkley, President, Montana State Board of Nursing. 
Ms. Barkley presented written testimony. Exhibit No.6. 

Naomi Sommers, representing Board of Nursing. Ms. Sommers 
stated she supported the bill, and presented written testi­
mony on behalf of Janice Anderson, a public member of the 
Board of Nursing, who could not be present at the hearing. 
Exhibit No.7. 

Barbara Booher, Executive Director, Montana Nurses Associa­
tion. Ms. Booher submitted written testimony. Exhibit No. 
8. 

OPPONENTS 

None. 

QUESTIONS 

Rep. Hansen asked if additional education was taken at a 
university or college, how would the education be certified 
under this bill. Mr. Brazier responded that the additional 
education beyond the basic degree and in a specialty area 
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requires a certification or credentialing by a trade associ­
ation by a trade association and then additional state 
agency certification. 

CLOSING 

Rep. Smith made no further comments. 

HOUSE BILL NO. 593 - Private Enterprise Act; Establishing A 
Review Commission, sponsored by Rep. Jan Brown, House 
District No. 46, Helena. Rep. Brown stated the bill was 
requested by the National Federation of Independent Busi­
ness. She said there has been a lot of concern expressed 
about the increasing role of government and the areas it 
gets into that might be better done by private enterprise. 

PROPONENTS 

Riley Johnson, National Federation of Independent Business. 
Mr. Johnson presented wri tten testim~my, and stated they 
would be happy to work with a subcommittee. Exhibit Nos. 9, 
10, and 11. 

Don Ingels, Montana Chamber of Commerce. Mr. Ingels stated 
they support this bill, and reminded the committee that this 
was a priority issue at the White House Conference on Small 
Business regarding the area of competition between govern­
ment and the private sector. 

Ken Dunham, Associated Printers and Publishers of Montana. 
Mr. Dunham stated the printing industry faces severe compe­
tition from state government itself because more and more 
printing is being done inhouse in state government, and the 
business is moving away from the private sector. He said 
the key question in legislation of this type is if its 
economical, and is to the public's best interest, and the 
inclusion of all costs in the bill comparing state versus 
private c')ntracts is critically important to the printing 
industry. 

OPPONENTS 

Ellen Feaver, Director, Department of Administration. Ms. 
Feaver stated she was a neutral opponent to give information 
only. She stated defining the proper role of government in 
private enterprise is a very important job that the legisla­
ture should address, and believed the way the bill was 
drafted had several unintended effects. She commented that 
there are a number of endeavors that state government is 
into that are not specifically authorized by statute, and 
would come to an abrupt stop, and as written has a 
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multimillion dollar impact, which a fiscal note would show 
if one had been written. 

QUESTIONS 

Rep. Driscoll asked if the provisions under section 4 of the 
bill would stop the Department of Highways from doing their 
own maintenance. Mr. Johnson responded it would not. He 
said the intention of the bill was not to stop any inhouse 
operation, but for inter agency. 

Rep. Pavlovich asked what affect the bill would have on the 
prison. Mr. Johnson responded that the intent would be to 
create the review commission so t.hat the issue can be looked 
at from a private enterprise--government competition stand­
point and make recommendations to the legislature. He said 
they do not intend to do anything until the issues have been 
reviewed before the review commission so that should answer 
Ms. Feaver's concerns. 

Chairman Kitselman commented the bill does have fiscal 
impact for the funding of the commission, and for some of 
the impacts it will have under the current operation, and he 
asked if a fiscal note had been prepared. Rep. Brown stated 
that a fiscal note had been requested, but it was very 
difficul t to prepare a fiscal note on this. Ms. Feaver 
replied that a fiscal note had bee~ requested, and had spent 
days working on it. 

Chairman Kitselman asked if the fiscal note was on the state 
purchasing plan or if it dealt with the cost of the review 
commission. Ms. Feaver replied it primarily dealt with 
their interpretation of the bill as to what would happen 
after July 1 with the abolishing of the services that are 
now being provided in state governm~nt that would no longer 
be provided. She said that a totally different fiscal note 
would be needed if the bill was revised. 

Chairman Kitselman stated that there were problems with the 
bill and he is referring it to a subcommittee to solve these 
problems; the subcommittee will be composed of Rep. Glaser, 
Rep. Cohen, and Rep. Grinde, with Rep. Glaser as chairman. 
He asked Rep. Glaser to be aware of the fiscal note for any 
severe impacts as they work on the bill. 

CLOSING 

Rep. Brown stated the bill was a broad approach and ex­
pressed the frustration on the part of private enterprise. 
She said the bill was intended to address the ever increas­
ing government involvement, and there are certain areas 
where there are advantages to letting the state be involved. 
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She commented that the state employees are doing an admir­
able job under extremely difficult circumstances. She said 
she appreciated Ms. Feaver pointing out the problems with 
the bill, and having the bill referred to a subcommittee to 
solve them. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION - February 9, 1987 - 10:10 a.m. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL NO. 471 

Chairman Kitselman commented th'at a gray bill was prepared 
because the revisions were so extensive. 

Rep. Simon moved that House Bill No. 471 DO PASS. 

Rep. Simon moved the amendments as they appeared in the gray 
bill. He said all references to dieticians have been 
stricken from the bill, which now addresses nutritionists. 
He said current state law already addresses licensed dieti­
cians. He stated that they had made substantive changes in 
the exemptions from the act. 

Rep. Driscoll moved a substitute motion to amend in the gray 
bill, page 5, line 5, following "practice" insert the word 
"only", which would read, "only a licensed nutritionist ... ". 

Rep. Wallin asked if there was any reference to naturopaths 
in the bill. Rep. Simon responded there was no reference 
made, and it was the subcommittee's feeling that naturopaths 
rel)resent themselves as naturopaths and not as nutrition­
ists. 

Rep. Simon stated that the amendment provided that people 
who are licensed have certain qualific,ations and only the 
people that meet those qualifications should do what they 
are qualified at doing, and this states that the license 
means something. 

Rep. Simon moved a substitute motion to Rep. Driscoll's 
motion to amend, following "practice", strike "a licensed 
nutritionist or", and insert "only". The motion carried 
with Rep. Cohen opposed, and Rep. Swysgood absent. 

Rep. Simon stated that the issue of traditional teachings 
and religious exemptions was also considered by the subcom­
mittee as a possible amendment. 

Mr. Verdon stated that the amendment would be a new subsec­
tion and would read, "a person from providing nutrition 
information based on traditional or religious teachings". 
Rep. Simon commented the amendment was too broad. 

( 



Business and Labor Committee 
February 9, 1987 
Page 10 

Chairman Kitselman commented that under the freedom of 
religion in this country that a person could practice, and 
said this amendment could broaden the meaning. 

Rep. Hansen commented that the amendment is not needed 
because as long as that religious person or church did not 
present themselves as a nutritionist, they could do what 
they wanted. 

Rep. Wallin commented that in his area they have 7th Day 
Adventists who have their own diet. He stated he respected 
that and felt the amendment should be inserted to include 
religions. 

Rep. Brandewie cornmented that everyone should respect the 
religious teachings of others, but he resisted the amendment 
being put into the bill. He said he did not feel that 
religions should be licensed to give nutritional informa­
tion. 

Rep. Brandewie moved that House Bill No. 471 DO PASS AS 
M'IENDED. 

Rep. Simon moved the amendment to strike "dietetic" and 
insert "dietetic-nutrition". The motion carried with Rep. 
Swysgood absent. 

Rep. Wallin moved to amend in subsection 10 to ificlude, "a 
person from providing nutrition information based on tradi­
tional or religious teachings". The motion failed. 

Rep. Simon moved that House Bill No. 471 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 
The motion carried with Rep. Cohen and Rep. Wallin opposed, 
and Rep. Swysgood absent. 

ACTION ON HOUSE BILL 473 

Rep. Brandewie moved that House Bill No. 473 DO PASS. The 
motion carried with Rep. Pavlovich and Rep. Bachini opposed. 

ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting adjourned at 11:10 a.m. 

REP. LES KITSELMAN, Chairman 
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Helena, Mont. 

........................................................... ······ .. ········c·h~i~·.;;~~:········· 

7 



f:<.;)USQ !lill 471 
ltJ·f i:iM~ft$ 

$trikt'~~ '! 

lil;"*~~rt 4 

~ rc(;iQt\.&l.11" 
"lil.fi"" 

:3. Page 51 lina 12 
i'oll:)winiJ! ~~ut.rit..i<m.~;:; 
:r~:.~~t!'rt ;: >tor t. 

HQQ" Bill ~. 411 
.... ~~!~.1. ... ~ .................................... 19 .... ~.!.. .. 

Pa9- 4 of i 

"01 !.ovl"::HJ: "dietetic ... * ·';)r· 
Strl.K,·,;n''iOoa 5i~/'l-;e1foS 4l~~ .. 3q~4"'tl,t ".1;:'" 

z.~ Pngo 5, 11~a 15 
$trik.; ~3 r89icnal11M 

251 P~q. 5, line 17 
!<"'cllc.iVinq t' !u.d Nl'tl: i ~iJ';}', .. 

F\;lluYi,';'Hl l'·"H.i"!t.I!'$t..l..Ct;" 
St..c it. 'J ~ t.ho r¢;;a:..i.~\dor c i 

)o~~r;o}qt!~~n.t; .. 

26. P<L'l~'e 5.t 1 i!~~~ 18 
!\;ll~:;.w i f>~\l t ~ ; -',A 

I;lset"t! jor a;~d'" 

~7. Pago $, linG 20 thc~uyb 
FGll..:Aii~Hj' ;'pr;,;cticOft; 
Str.lk.~; ..:., ~\:.~d:N ~:. li"l~l:S .iO 

Line :t l 

22. P~ry~ S, 11n~ 24 
r\.-" L.c,'W!.::g : .,. U) '" 
r ~! ~j,C t t. ; .' (b} " 

2'. ~4gQ it 11~~ II 
Strike: ·di.tctic~ 
!n5~rt! "diet:ctjc-·"1;ut.rit. ten"' 

3D. PJS~ 6 , 11n~ 13 
Str~kQ: -diet~tl~~~ 

31. P~qe 6 1 lih~ 14 
Strike; ..;. diet.! t.ianl 
IAscrt: Q~utrition1at· 

STATE PUB. CO. 
Helena, Mont. 

..... 
~,,,, 

~. 

................................................................ ····· .... ··(:'t,~i~·~~~:···· .. ··· 



liOWJe 8111 ~. 471 
....... , .. P~~1. ... , ... ............................... 19 ...... ;J.1. 

lluu*_ aill 411 
~Hln;mtp:.ftS 

12~ P~ga 6, 11~o 19 
Str~kol ~d1Gta~lc~N 
lnw~rt~ ~dietfl~ic.-nutcit1oB~ 

Jl. Pagh 6 f li~c 24 
St:ike; ~dlatlti6~ or-

paqa S of 6 

f'f;~llf.ivi;;,q. "r.;'A~.illtn l.u'trit.io:; .... <.ii: li;;;i: -: 
Str il;.~: «. {jr f.'}.Qd ::.orv ic..: ~H~~qruAtn~t." 

35. ?hg~ 7, l~n~ !O 
Strite; 'diyt~tic.· 
Insert; &diGtetics-nutrit1cll~ 

36. P~go 7. l!~o 15 thrcuqb 13 
r'o11owLv;: • f.r~'"' v;~ li:.lc 15 

." 

;3~r iJ:'.:n t.~~ r~_f;dl:',d"'~';Jf li~H! l!L li:;,,::;.i 16 :t~d 11 ill t,h~ir 
~"ntit't;:ty, -iHu.l l1n.tt i.~ throu~h "p;;:od~<:t.s '" 

!:~u;;;:!}.tt~ "!\trnlahi:1q q~:1,,"z,-tl nutl:itlC);:;iit.l it~i::.-t~ati9~, 
i:~.:lud.:.n'3 t,h.$$("~ir .. 4tL)r.a i.~f lJ.toel.'$tu .. "" ,"\;;a to t..:.he \::1$0 of 
io,:;x1.. t..;,<x! ~~t.~ri<.+l$ o:t di~t?!=7' :~u;)nl~;;;tVt'lt.i or iro~ 
\.:f:l:.iAging in the ~~.{pL:l;1etion 32 to t.b.:e- ~H'j:ta of !";)c.:, .. ,h! or 
~:r.;h)d pC£idQ(~t:!;S, .:li1cluG.l7tCj di;.ltarj' 'lUPf)l.'~~;,":·,u., if} 
<';0n!~itr..::·.;.li)ti wi til tlu.l ~ci;rk.c~i0.9 ~~1d di.!t;.7.: it}U\:iu.:'), ,;:: t.Ji\~;'3~ 
•.. , .... , ... I n ,.,..,.. ... j .. 
k.. A. - .. \.04 ..... -- _..;II' 'I 

31. P~9& 9, 11nn • 
Str!~¢: ~~ di.ti~ian nr-

38. ?~S~~, li~~ 6 
S t,r lit., a- .,. t.!i4~~i t i&'L or" 

3'. p~ge 8. line 9 
Voll<N!n.9' line a 
s t:t :-.k.~~ ~ "\..l..~ t,,l, \; .t"".~ 1 -<I.' 

Yollvwinqo ~~ctriti~Di~t,· 

Strlk~: ? ~ ~1ccn~e~ Jictit1an#~ 

STATE PUB. CO. 
Chairman. 

I 
Helena, Mont. 



1i00.e 3111 .. i 1 
AMUDdn!! 

4~. ?~se 9, line 11 
~.,,11···"-";··~· ,>~·,tl'" 
.'1.,.:t llIo· i"J,.. ..... ".:.,:$ .. t.".... I 

llouee Bl11 uo. 471 
....... r.~.~~ .. ~ ... , ................................. 19 .. Jf!. .. . 

Page , of 6 

I~~oc~: w~~ ~~ea?t~d rCQ~ lic~n~&rQ ~a dbti~¢ci in l!ectiQ~ 
~ (51 1 " 

41. ~~q~ ~f lin~ ~) 
Strika: ~diQt~ticM~ 

42_ ?aq. 6, il~. 16 
St..r:ik~; "~l(!t~t.t.;;j~·: 

43. 'sgo " line 7 
StIit~: ~diG~~t!C5~ 

:n~uct~ ·alcl~ti~~-~utritiQn· 

44. Page i, 11~o 11 
P·:)11(~w!.~~9 : ~:. {".~~-., 

S~~ike! ·ticU~B~d ~letie~an8 ~~da 

45. ~Age 10. li~~ lS 
~J 't;: ii;"f.t ~ ~ :;~;g ~? t;,! ~ ~,<l ~'!it:;' t.1 t. i~1..iZ .; 
:t r~4{ ::~ r t -: ~~ 1 ~i-C';;i,~1.eci··~ 4nti~~r~[t1:;~~·. fi l ~ 

Jtrl.A;;;,~ ~ 

:~~.·Si~;rt • 

47! P~~a 1Q. lia~ ~5 

;; t c ik& :' .~.~:l±~ ::.Ii;E~:~L~~J.o::tJ_t.~.fi,n·" 
!:l~~rt_ ~ .. j. iCfJiH.ed ;).U t..r 1. t i.oniM t" 

48. ?bg~ 11# li~~ 2 
Stru~H~.!.!!.1.~';~~~L ",uP 

.. ,.. f"9- 11, lh.:JtJ· 11.)1 11, >lH,d 112 
St.ri.);u: W~v .. ~C't:~Q:··.13 loU i ':'. ';r <.:r.Ur~! t::, 

......... " ......................................................................................... . 
Chairman. 

STATE PUB. CO. 
Helena, Mont. 
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Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on ____ u_l'_O_S_I_.:1_E_S_S __ A_t'i_D __ LABO ____ R _______________________ _ 

ilOUSB SILL 110. 413 report _______________________________________________ _ 

~ do pass o be concurred in o as amended 
o do not pass o be not concurred in o statement of intent attached 

Chairman 
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CLERICAL 

Date: ;;2/ q J Sf , ~ Bill ,lI11 
Time: 1-1 J-j6 fi'A 

In accordance with Joint Rule 3-7(b) the following clerical 
errors may be corrected: 

Alnti1dmuct 4F g:;10 

t,~'it ; 

Secretary of Senate 
or 

Chief Clerk 
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STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

____ F_ab __ r_u_ArY ____ ' ___________ 19 87 

aOSLiESS AND LAOOR Mr. Speaker: We, the committee on ___________________________ _ 

aOUR ULX. »0. 471 report _______________________________________ _ 

!!I do pass o be concurred in III as amended 
o do not pass o be not concurred in o statement of intent attached 

"' -. 
,. 0 :?:·r :rJ.: :.A~i w: 

'~i \.?,.,.:O\~r fi~': "~;: :>'.f ", 

3. r~00 1, li~~~ 1 through 9 
r-,;·,;l":'·:.}\".:'LJ~ 1~>·-J.5-1ij41,N :..)0 l!.r:c~· 7 

:.. ;':':'; €i C t... : . i.';; .~,,~ -'# 

f\)J l{)wiI.~J; '·~~~:)u.n~~(:li.h.iJU 

S. Pd~C 1, Iln~ 11 
St.!" 1.k.;~.- ~ .~ :,;.a di(~tit:.i;:-J~s oJ 

~ • ? ,;j(Y, I,i. Lh~ 1 a 
Yi.11lcving: "wel:t' ~::-c " 
Strike, '" ~ndw 
Insert: : .. , 

7 • .P~go 1, 1 i,l~<.; .:0 
k·0t.i.{~'~iL,q; '·J\~(.HH:;U.·l" 

.r.!'l5~:rt .~'! .l.-.(~ tv jJrt.);rid~ .l 4:ie.::.~~;.o. ;:,.;. id~';;ti':yin:;l thr.>:;o 
qu~11f1~d ~Q practice nutcit!oa d 

\~;6,,\ .. 
FIRST' WaITE 

_______ reading copy ( ______ ) 
color 

Chairman 



STATE OF WASHINGTON 

BOOTH GARDNER 
GO\lE~NOR 

April 4, 1986 

To the Honomhle, the Senate 
of the State of Washington 

Ladies and Gentlemen: 

OFFICE OF ~ GOvERNOR 

OLVMPIA 
N5OoI~'3 

RECEIVED APR 
, J 19B8 

• • 

I. am returning herewith, without my approval as to sections 1(4), 1(7) in part, 2 and , 
16, Engrossed Senate Bill 4620, entitled: ' 

"AN ACT Relating to retail trading practices in the sale of motor vehicle fuels." 

This legislation creates a separate franchise law that regulates the business 
N>lationship between motor fuel refiner-suppliers and motor fuel retailers. 

, The Legislature has devoted substantial time and effort to examining allegations 
that the major oil companies are employing predatory pricing and other unfair 
practices against the independent lessee-dealers to whom they supply gasoline and 
other products. These allegations are OCCUlTing dw-ing a period when the nature of 
retail gasoline marketing is undergoing significant changes. Preserving a market 
rUche for independent lessee-dealers in this changing environment has been a major 
C'oneem of the Legislature. Accordingly. Senate Resolution 1985-921!reated a 
Select Committee to investigate these allegations and to submit its findings and 
C'er'om mendations to the Legislature. This legislation is largely a product of the 
Select Committee's work. 

The Select Committee's findings are reflected In the major components of 
Engrossed Senate Bill No. 4620: (1) recognition and protection of lessee-deaJers' 
franchise ri&hts. (2) prohibitions aplnst certain unfair trade practices and pro~ion 
of legal remedies to address violations. (3) authorization for a study 'by the Attomey 
General to determine whether motor ruel refiner-suppUers are employing unfair 
price discrimination between their owner-operated retail outlets and their 
lessee-dealers in the wholesale price charged (or fuel, and (4) pN)h1bitions against 
motor Cuel refiner-suppliers unfairly discriminating in the wholesale price or fuel 
charged to their motor-fuel retailers in the same rive-'mile marketing area. 

legisl.tive Building AS·13 ~ Olympia, Washinoton 98504 • (10t5) 753~7eo • (Scan) ~3HS7eo 



~'elyn Barnes says that she always fe~t 10e a gnat who C:W was h7/.j)2 
t.: vwg to brush away, but felt that she d like to be a mosqww-wrt.- ~.-
a-sting. Now after a momentus decision by the U.S. Court of 
j , ,Je als , that Gulf violated her PMPA rights when it sold her station 
to a jobber without offering it to her /iIst ... Evelyn Barnes is no 
]! tere mosquito, she 5 a bee vvith a real big sting . .. 

Evelyn Barnes: .. Became a Bee • 

E' velyn Barnes is a pretty red-

O 

headed, widowed, ex-school 
teacher, who used to cry when 

he had to deal with an irate 
~stomer in her service station. 
However, when jobber Vernon 
Ulderson called her at home where 

.. \-." was doing her laundry one day in 
;, 1985 and told her, "Lady, you're 

working for me now" and that he 
.vould soon teU her how she should 

_un his station, which he had just 
bought from Gulf ... she exploded. 

Evelyn say~, "1 was mad" and 
:alled her attorney Richard Bing who 

-.represents the VlIguua Gasoline and 
Automotlvt: Repair Associanon ot 
which she is a member. 

.. Evelyn whu is an extrovert but still 
verI,' much a lady, had every reason to 
be mad. She felt betrayed bv Cult 
who had pronused he~ the !-uSt 

.. optlon to buy the station whICh she 
had run for SIX years. 

Back in 1%9: Evelyn and her 
husband Frank had been transtered to 

.. Tn angle , Virgmia where Frank was 
manager ot a local bank. Ht: deCided 
to lease the ~tatlon trom Gull ill 
1972 

.. ank Fr was a compulsive worker. 
He workt:d a seven-day week 
morrung to !Ught. One Sunday 

_ morning ill ruly. 19'9, Frank had 
been persuaded by Evelyn to stay 
home and take the family on a 

The BuHerfly Who 
• With a Sting 

erue. It was hiS rust Sunday off in a 
.. yt:ar. That morning 4O-year old Frank 

Barnes had a heart attack and died. 
tContUlued on pg. 47) (lOp) £vel.yn Barnes enjoys waiting on customers. (Lower) Evelrn at her station . 

.. 12 
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Automotive Trades of Montana 
P.o. Box 1238, Helena, MT 59824 • Phone: 442-8409 

1t8 BILL NO. if7S 

NAME OF BILL: Gasoline Dealers Bill Of Rights 

HIGHLIGHTS OF THE BILL: 

A. Fair Competetion for Prohibition of Sale of Franchise 

a. A motor fuel refiner-supplier or motor fuel reseller may 

not prohibit or unreasonably withhold its consent to any 

sale of franchise to a third party without fairly compen-

sation. 

B. Designation of Successor In Interest 

a. The interest of a motor-fuel retailer under the franchise is 

personal property and devolves on the death of the motor fuel 

retailer to a designated successor in interest of the retailer. 

C. Right of First Refusal 

a. A motor fuel retailer has the right of first refusal to purchase 

the real estate or improvements or both within 30 days prior to 

the sale to any other buyer. 

D. Motor Fuel Retailers Rights 

a. No motor 'fuel refiner-supplier or motor fuel reseller may require 

minimum sales volumes, alter any provision of the motor fuel 

franchise or set or compel the retail price at which the retailer 

-sells motor fuel to the public. 

E. Incorporation Of Motor Fuel Retailer Not Prohibited 

a. No motor fuel refiner-supplier or motor fuel reseller may prohibit 

the transfer of the franchise to a corporation in which the retailer 

maintains controlling interest. 



than the new rent that the lobber had 
wnt~en mto hIS proposed new lease. 

Arter the Fourth CirCUlt rendered 
its opinion, Mrs. Barnes' attorney 
went back to the Oistnct Court to 
seek a preliminary mlunction 
requiring Gulf (Chevronl and 

. Anderson to perform under the same 
, terms of the original franchise. The 

same Judge, who was unarumously 
reversed by the Fourth Circuit, has 
refused to Issue the mlunctlOn 
claiming that the hardshlp to Gulf 
and the iobber was greater than that 
to her. Because of this, ['.\rs. Barnes 
has gone back to the Fourth Circuit 
to seek to have thIS decision reversed. 

Case Now Has National 
Significance 

This case has now assumed 
national proportions and has far 
outgrO\\Oil ltS original dimensions 
involving one small dealer and a 
maior aU company. Besides bemg a 
wldely read published opinion, it 
went into detaU to explain its 
relationship to PMPA and state law. 

The decision and its implications 
have upset Chevron and the other 
malors so deeply that they now plan 
to challenge the constitutionalitv of 
the Petrolewn :V1arketmg Practices 
Act, and have indicated that thev 
wUl carry this appeal all the wa~ to 
the U.S. Supreme Court, if nece~sarv. 
If PMPA is declared unconstitutlonaI, 
dealers would lose all of their 
valuable rights which they earned 
through their hard legislative work. 

In this decision, the court 
explicitly disagreed with the previous 
decisions, which allowed oil 
companies to circumvent dealers' 
right to purchase their station 
properties. It also expressly 
reCOgnized the concept of 
"constructlve termmatlon" under 
PMPA. ThIS refers til the franchlsor 
practices that wlll hdv;:: the eriect of 
economically evicting jealers. 

Plan Now 
To Attend 

SSDA's 1987 
Convention 

• m 
Niagara Falls 

~very Dealer Now has a Stake 
m Barnes v. Gulf ' 

SSOA lS now urgirlg financial 
support from dealers and affiliates, for 
what may be the most important 
PMPA case ever, Barnes v. Gulf Oil. 

This case has drastic implications 
for every dealer in the country. It is 
especially important for those dealers 
whose leases have been assigned to a 
lobber and whose stations were then 
sold to a iobber without the dealer 
receiving a right of first refusal to 
purchase the property. 

This is preclsely the end run 
around PMPA attempted by Chevron 
and Cwnberland Farms, Shell and a 
iobber irl Memphls, Tenn., Shell in 
the Pacific ~orthwest al1d other 
maiors. ThelI arguments boU down 
to a claim that the deale:r never had a 
right of firSt refusal because his 
franchise was not terminated - it 
was assigned and an assignment is 
not a termination. 

The Barnes case was argued before 
the Fourth CircUlt for the first time 
m lanuary, and in lulv the Fourth 
Circuit rendered the opiruon that 
shocked the aU compames. The 
Fourth Circuit held that an 
assignment of a dealers lease from a 
malar to a iobber could constitute a 
constructive terminatlon of the 
franchise. The court further sald. in a 
footnote, that overbearing franchisor 
conduct could constltute a 
constructive terminatlon. 

This opinion has the potential to 
inject real life into PMPA. If you 
would like to loin other dealers and 
contribute to the Barnes case. please 
fill out coupon and mail with check 
(any amountl. 

Associate Members 

Allied Aftermarket Division 
East Providence. RI 

Association Financial Services. 
. Inc. 
Baltimore. A·1D "-

Creative Logic 
W'e}7nouth. :\1A 

Ferranti-Packard Electronics. 
LTD 

OntarIO. CAN 

Gelco Fleet Mgmt. Services 
Eden Praine. MN 

Hamilton Test Systems 
Windsor Locks, CT 

MeJMlMARS 
Hackettstown. NT 

NAPA 
Atlanta, GA 

Patch Rubber Company 
Roanoke Rupzds, NC ' 

~. 

Pepsi-Cola Company 
White Plams, .'lY 

Primrose Oil Compan)~ Inc. 
Dallas. TX 

Reynolds eJ Reynolds 
Dayton. OH 

7tadex LTDlThc-Tow 
Nova ScotlQ. CAN 

U-Haul International 
Phoenix. AZ 

~ Oil Companv 
Fullerton. CA ' 

CL'T HERE 

~UlD UKE TO CONTRIBUTE TO THE EVELYN BAR..."'ES DEFENSE 

N~: ________ . ____________________________ _ 

ADDRESS:. ___________________ _ 

Please make checks payable to: SSDA Legal Fund I Barnes) 
Send to: SSDA. 304 Pennsylvania Ave .. SE. Washington. DC 20003 
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et,ising service charge is granted to the 

~
. over and above any discount. rebate. 

; . or advert~lng service charge availa-, 
time of sUi:h transaction to said com­

respect qf a sale of goods of like 
k ~y. and qi1antity; to sell. or contract 

~; ;lods In anytlpart of the United States 
. lower thah those exacted by said 

. sewhere in 'the United States for the 
of destroying competition. or eliminat­

t :lpetitor in" such part of the United 
t . to sell. or contract to sell. goods at 
IItbly low prices for the purpose of de-

competition or eliminating a competi-

~
s 'son violating any of the provisions of 
,011 shall. upon conviction thereof. be 
. more than $5.000 or imprisoned not 
til one year. or both. 

(1936. ell. 592. § 3.49 Stat. 1528.) 

L. CROSS REFERENCES 

iOIl 011 non·profit institutions from provi· 
's s{'etion. set> section 13c of this title. 

: Hlor. offense punishable by imprisonment 

L, ing one year as. see section 1 of Title 18. 
Criminal Procedure, 

liON REFERRED TO IN OTHER SECTIONS 

c iOIl is referred to in title 10 section 7430; 
l t ion 1407; title 30 section 184; title 42 sec· 
"tille 49 section 10706 
.p(·rntive aMso\:iation; return (If net earnings 

!.,'I>lus 

~ : in this ACt shall prevent a coopera­
"iation froml returning to its members. 

'5. or consumers the whole. or any part C earnings, or surplus resulting from 
" ~ operations. In proportion to their 
, r sales from., to. or through the as-
., I 

'. 1936. ch. 592. § 4. 49 Stat. 1528.) 

I REFERENCES IN TEXT 

.. referred to in text. is act June 19. 1936. ch. 
:at. 1526. popularly known as the Robinson­
II1tldlscrimina~on Act and also as the Robln-

L' Price Dlsct\minatlon Act. which enacted 
", ,a. 13b. and ha of this title and amended 

'of this title. ~For complete classification of 
to the Code. ,see Short Title note set out 
tion 13 of this title and Tables. 

I CROSJ REFERENCES 

Lrns on non-drofit Institutions from provl-
lis section. see;sectlon 13c of this title. 

. 'TION REFERRED TO IN OTHER SECTIONS , , 
I ',ion is referred to In title 10 section 7430; 
"tion 1407; title 42 section 8235f; title 49 sec-

j 

~
',.m, ption of noit,,-pront institutions from price 
. "ination provisions 

: in the A~t approved June 19. '1936. 
s the Robinson-Patman Antidlscrlmlna­

". shall apply( to purchases of their sup­
t:heir own use by schools. colleges. unl-III public libraries. churches. hospitals. 

ritable Inst~tutlons not operated for 

1938, ch. 283. 52 Stat. 446.) 

REFERENCES IN TEXT 

The Act approved June 19. 1936. known as the Rob· 
inson-Patman Antidiscrimination Act. referred to In 
text. is act June 19. 1936. ch. 592. 49 Stat. 1526. which 
enacted sections 13a. 13b. and 21a of this title and 
amended section 13 of this title. For complete classifi­
cation of this Act to the Code. see Short Title note set 
out under section 13 of this title and Tables . 

§ 14. Sale. etc .• on agreement not to U8e goods of com­
petitor 

It shall be unlawful for any person engaged 
in commerce. In the course of such commerce. 
to lease or make a sale or contract for sale of 
goods. wares. merchandise. machinery. supplies. 
or other commodities. whether patented or un­
patented. for use. consumption. or resale within 
the United States or any Territory thereof or 
the District of Columbia or any Insular posses­
sion or other place under the jurisdiction of the 
United States. or fix a price charged therefor. 
or discount from. or rebate upon. such price. on 
the condition. agreement. or understanding 
that the lessee or purchaser thereof shall not 
use or deal in the goods. wares. merchandise. 
machinery. supplies. or other commodities of a 
competitor or competitors of the lessor or 
seller. where the effect of such lease. sale. or 
contract for sale or such condition. agreement. 
or understanding may be to substantially lessen 
competition or tend to create a monopoly In 
any line of commerce. 

(Oct. 15. 1914. ch. 323. § 3. 38 Stat. 731.) 

CROSS REf'ERENCES 

Administrative authority to enforce compliance with 
this section. see section 21 of this title. 

Monopolizing trade. see section 2 of this title. 

SECTION REFERRED TO IN OTHER SECTIONS 

This section Is referred to In sections 21. 26 of thla 
tI~ , 

§ 15. Suits by persons Injured 

(a) Amount or recovery; prejudgment Interelt 
Except as provided In subsection (b) of this 

section, any person who shall be Injured In his 
business or property by reason of anything for­
bidden In the antitrust laws may sue therefor 
In any district court of the United States In the 
district In which the defendant resides or Is • 
found or has an agent. without respect to the 
amount In controversy. and shall recover three­
fold the damages by him sustained, and the 
cost of suit, Including a reasonable attorney's 
fee. The court may award under this section. 
pursuant to a motion by such person promptly 
made, simple Interest on actual damages for the 
period beginning on the date of service of such 
person's pleading setting forth a claim under 
the antitrust laws and ending on the date of 
Judgment. or for any shorter period therein. If 
the court finds that the award of such Interest 
for such period Is just In the circumstances. In 
determining whether an award of Interest 
under this section for any period Is just In the 
circumstances. the court shall consider only-

.5 
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( 1) whether such person or th 
party. or either party's r.epresent: 
motions or asserted claIms or ( 
lacking in merit as to show that Sl 
representative acted Intentionall~ 
or otherwise acted In bad fait· " 

(2) whether. in the course.,.~ 
volved. such person or th~ OPP?SI 
either party's representatIve. VlOI: 
plicable rule. statute. or court or~ 
for sanctions for dilatory behavi 
wise providing for expeditious 
and 

(3) whether such person or t 
party. or either party'~ repres{ 
gaged in conduct primarIly for th 
delaying the litigation or increaf 
thereof. 

(b) Amount of damalte!l payable to fore 
in!ltrumentalitieK of foreilt" MtateM 

(1) Except as provided in paragr 
person who is a foreign s~ate m~y 
under subsection (a) of thIS sect\O: 
In excess of the actual dam~ges su 
and the cost of suit. includmg a r( 
torney's fee. 

(2) Paragraph (1) shall not appl~ 
state If-

(A) such foreign state woul! 
under section 1605(a)(2) of title 
In a case In which the action Is 
commercial activity. or an act. tt 
ject matter of Its claim under thl 

(B) such foreign state walvef 
based upon or arising out of it 
foreign state, to any claims brou 
In the same action; 

(C) such foreign state engage~ 
commercial activities; and 

(D) such foreign state, ,s 
with respect to the com~lf 
the act, that is the subject matt 
under this section as a procurerr 
Itself or for another foreign stat 

(c) Definitions 
For purposes of this section­

(1) the term "commercial I 

have the meaning given it in s 
of title 28. and 

(2) the term "foreign state" s 
meaning given It in section 1603 

(Oct. 15, 1914, ch. 323, § 4, 38 Stat. 
1980, Pub. L. 96-349, t 4(a)(1), f 

" Dec. 29, 1982, Pub. L. 97-393, 96 SI 
REFERENCES IN TEXT 

The antitrust laws. referred to In 8\ 

fined In section 12 of this title. 
CODIFICATI0!C 

., 'section supersedes two former sir 
acted by act July 2. 1890. ch. 647. 17 . 
aet Aug. 27. 1894. ch. 349. 177. 28 f 
which were restricted In operation 

, act cited. 
(; j AMENDMENTS 

, 1982-Subsec. (a). Pub. L. 97-393 d 
provisions as subsec. (a). and In subs 
nated. Inserted "Except as provided 
ot this section." at the beginning. 
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, rites: 
1 i nrd 

n'H'r 
, ('or· 
\~' a \I­

II it ed 
tile 

rei gil 

l~·ton 

\t :30, -..,It, 
ill tile 
III Act. 
:Ip. see 

I com· 
'nlies." 
lillcty. 
')47. 26 
n Act. 

to pro· 
pr pur­
lIndrl'd 
,t AUI!. 
own 'a.~ 
J seven· 
of this 
'lsslfled 

"I'enty· 
'Ity-se\'­
led 'An 
for the 
ret Feb· 
(,rJ. reo 

40. 37 
'Iions 8 

is act 
, widell 
d 22 to 
it Ie 29. 

Lnbor, SPCtiOllS 9 and 21 to 25 of tile net were rrpealed 
by aeLJlIllc 25. 1948. ell, 645. ~ 21. 62 Slat. 862. err. 
S('pt. 1. 1948. nne! th"lr prol'i,<;iol1'<; art' 110W (,O\'l'rl'o by 
s('rliolls 402. 6611, 3285 al10 36fll of Tilll' 18. CrimI'S and 
Crirnillal Procl'dllre. pxcC'pt lhat formpr section 23 of 
t hp act is obsolC'le and not now covered. Sections 17 to 
19 of the act were rl'PC'aled by act June 25. 1948. ch. 
646. § 39. 62 Stat. 992. df. Sept. 1. 1948. a'nd thl'ir pro· 
\'ision~ are now covered by rule 65 of the Ff'deral 
fillIps of Civil Procedure. Title 28, Appendix. Judiciary 
and Judicial Procedure, For compiell' classification of 
lhis Act to the Cod!'. see Tables. 

CODIFICATION 

Thelld par. of subsec. (a) is also ciasslfied to section 
53 of ~ itle 29. Labor. 

,\ AMENDMENTS 

197~PUb. L. 94-435 designated existing provisions 
as sutJI;ec. (a) and added subsec. (b). . 

t 
I CROSS REFERENCES 

Frderni Aviation Act of 1958. antitrust rxemption 
under. see section 1384 of Title 49. Appendix. Trans­
portation. 

Insllrance bu~iness. applicability of sections 12 to 27 
to. 'c!! section lOll et seq. of this title. 

CLAYTON ACT REFERRED TO IN OTHER SECTIONS 

Thr Ciaytoll Act [see ReferencE's in Text note to 
this Sfclion] is rrferrrd to in sf'ctions44. 1012. 1013. 
3:101. ~503 of this title; title 7 section 225; title 10 sec· 
tion 7t30: titlE' 12 sections 1828. 1849.3208; title 16 sec­
tion ze02: titie 30 sections 184. 1413; titlc 33 sE'ction! 
1331. 1502: title 40 srclioll 488: title 42 sectiolls 2135. 
5417 .l~909. 6202. 8235f. 9102: title 43 section 1770: title 
4!i se1.tion 791: title 49 section 10706; title 50 App. sec­
tions ~941a. 2158. 

SECTION REFERRED TO IN OTHER SECTIONS 

Thi~ section is referred to In sections 1291. 1311. 
4002.4021 of this title; title 19 sections 2033. 2561; title 
28 seftiol1 1407; titie 42 section 8775; titie 46 section 
81l5: title 49 sections 10706. 10708. 10934. 11110; title 49 
App. sections 1301. 1384. 

§ 13 •• )i~friminatlon In price. services. or facilities 

(It) phce: Melectlon of cu~tomer~ 
It shall be unlawful for any person engaged 

in commerce. In the course of such commerce, 
either directly or indirectly, to discriminate In 
price between different purchasers of commod· 
Itles;:of like grade and quality, where either or 
any ;of the purchases Involved In such dlscrlml· 
nation are In commerce, where such commod­
Ities' are sold for . lise, consumption, or resale 
within the United States or any Territory 
thereof or the District of Columbia or any Insu· 
lar possession or other place under the jurlsdlc· 
tloniof the United States. and where the effect 
of such discrimination may be substantially to 
lessen competition or tend to create a monopoly 
In ahy line of commerce, or to Injure, destroy, 
or prevent competition with any person who 
elth.er grants or knowingly receives the benefit 
of ~uch discrimination. or with customers of 
eltl\t!r of them: Provided, That nothing herein 
contained shall prevent differentials which 
make only due allowance for differences in the 
cost of manufacture. sale. or delivery resulting 
from the differing methods or quantities. in 
which such commodities are to such purchasers 
sold or delivered: Provided. however. That the 

Page 1.37 TITLE 15-COMMERCE AND T.l 

Federal Trade Commission may. after due in· commerce as II 
vestlgation and hearing to al\ interested parties. for any serviceE 
fix and establish quantity limits. and revise the through suci 
same as it finds necessary. as to particular com- processing. ( 
modities or classes of commodities. where it of any prod 
finds that .. ailable pu"h ... " In "eat., quan- ,old, 0' of i.' cd 
titles are so few as to render differentials on ac- such payn-. , c 
count thereof unjustly discriminatory or pro- proportion _ e 
motive of monopoly In any line of commerce; ers competl II 
and the foregoing shall then not be construed ucts or com j 

to permit differentials based on differences In 
quantities greater than those so fixed and es­
tablished: And provided further, That nothing 
herein contained shall prevent persons engaged 
In selling goods. wares, or merchandise in com· 
merce from selecting their own customers In 
bona fide transactions and not in restraint of 
trade:: And provided further, That nothing 
herein contained shall prevent price changes 
from time to time where in response to chang· 
ing conditions affecting the market for or the 
marketability of the goods concerned. such as 
but not limited to actual or imminent deterlora· 
tion of perishable goods. obsolescence of sea· 
sonal goods, distress sales under court process. 
or sales in good faith in discontinuance of busi· 
ness in the goods concerned. 
(b) Burden of rebutting prima· facie case of discrimi· 

nation 

Upon proof being made, at any hearing on a 
complaint under this section. that there hM 
been discrimination In price or services or facttl.~ 
ties furnished. the burden of rebutting the 
prima·facle case thus made by showing justifl· 
cation shall be upon the person charged with a 
violation of this section. and unless justification 
shall be affirmatively shown. the Commission is 
authorized to issue an order terminating the 
discrimination: Provided, however, That noth· 
Ing herein contained shall prevent a seller reo 
butting the prima-facie case thus made by 
showing that his lower price or the furnishing 
of services or facl11ties to any purchaser or pur· 
chasers was made In good faith to meet an 
equally low price of a competitor. or the servo 
ices or facilities furnished by a competitor. 
(c) Payment or acceptance of commission, brokerage 

or other compensation 

It shall be unlawful for any person engaged 
In commerce. In the course of such commerce. 
to payor grant, or to receive or accept. any· 
thing of value as a commission. brokerage, or 
other compensation. or any allowance or dis· 
count in lieu thereof. except for services reno 
dered in connection with the sale or purchase 
of goods. wares, or merchandise, either to the 
other party to such transaction or to an agent, 
representative, or other intermediary therein 
where such intermediary is acting in fact for or 
in behalf, or is subject to the direct or indirect 
control, of any party to such transaction other 
than the person by whom such compensation Is 

• 80 granted or paid. 
(d) Payment for services or facilltiell for procellsln" 

or sale 

It shall be unlawful for any person engaged 
In .~ommerce to payor contact for the payment 
of anything of value to or for the beneflJ of a 
customer of such person in the course of such 

(e) Furni"hing Me 

handling.,. 
It sha.ll b J 

criminate in v 
other purchaser 
bought forls 
by contractl 
contributln 
or facilities com 
dllng. sale. 011 
ity so purch ( 
purchasers p 
(f) Knowingly in 

price 

It shall btl 
in commerc it 
knowingly to in 
in price which i 

(Oct. 15. 191 c 
1936. ch. 59 § 

1936-Act Jle 

Act June 19. 19 
added sections 13 
larly knoW~f h 
tion Act B., ,se 
crlmlnatlo . 
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Power of Fedf 
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th

ro
ug

h 
61

-4
·1

:1
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ril
e 

ict 
l
o

t
 u, 

de
fi

ni
ti

on
s 

ap
pl

y:
 

(
, 

r 
f 
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, 
f~

' 
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f'

" 
" 

f 
-
.
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"U
ep

ar
tm

en
t"

 m
ea

ns
 t

he
 d

ep
ar

tm
en

t 
of

 c
om

m
er

ce
. 

\.
 

. J
2)

 
"D

es
ig

na
te

d 
~a
mi
ly
 

m
em

be
r"

 
m
e
a
n
~
 

th
e 

sp
ou

se
, 

ch
il

d,
 

g
ra

n
d

ch
il

d
. 

,. 
en

t,
 

br
ot

he
r,

 o
r 

SI
st

er
 o

f 
a 

de
al

er
 w

ho
, 

II
I 

th
e 

ca
se

 o
f 

a 
de

ce
as

ed
 d

ea
le

r,
 

_' 
en

ti
tl

ed
 t

o 
in

he
ri

t 
th

e 
de

al
er

's
 o

w
ne

rs
hi

p 
in

te
re

st
 i

n 
th

e 
de

al
er

sh
ip

 u
n

d
er

 
, 

te
rm

s 
of

 t
h

e 
de

al
er

's
 w

ill
, 

or
 w

ho
 h

as
 o

th
er

w
is

e 
be

en
 d

es
ig

na
te

d 
in

 w
ri

ti
ng

 
. 

a 
de

ce
as

ed
 d

ea
le

r 
to

 s
uc

ce
ed

 h
im

 i
n 

th
e 

m
o

to
r 

ve
hi

cl
e 

de
al

er
sh

ip
, 

or
 u

n
d

er
 

la
w

s 
of

 i
nt

es
ta

te
 s

uc
ce

ss
io

n 
of

 t
h

is
 s

ta
te

 o
r 

w
ho

, 
in

 t
he

 c
as

e 
of

 a
n 

in
ca

· 
~
i
t
a
t
e
d
 
de

al
er

, 
ha

s 
be

en
 a

pp
oi

nt
ed

 b
y 

a 
co

ur
t 

as
 t

h
e 

le
ga

l 
re

pr
es

en
ta

ti
ve

 o
f 

t!i d
ea

le
r's

. 
pr

op
er

ty
. 

T
h

e 
te

rm
 i

nc
lu

de
s 

th
e 

ap
po

in
te

d 
an

d 
qu

al
if

ie
d 

pe
rs

on
al

 
rt

R
re

se
nt

at
Iv

e 
an

d 
th

e 
te

st
am

en
ta

ry
 t

ru
st

ee
 o

f 
a 

de
ce

as
ed

 d
ea

le
r.

 
H

is
to

ry
: 

E
n.
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1-
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9 

b)
 

S
ec

. 
1.

 C
h.

 3
81

, 
L

. 
19

77
; 

R
.C

.]
\1

. 
19

47
. 

51
-6

09
(1

),
 

(3
);

 a
m

d.
 S

ec
. 

2.
 

\2
7

4
. 

L
. 

19
81

. 

cO
in

pi
le

r's
 C

om
m

en
ts

 
19

81
 

A
m

en
dm

en
t:

 
S

ub
st

it
ut

ed
 

"d
ep

ar
tm

en
t 

aC
ro

m
m

er
ce

" 
fo

r 
"d

ep
ar

tm
en

t 
o

f 
bu

si
ne

ss
 r

eg
u·

 
Iao

on
" i

n 
(1

).
 

:t 

C
ro

ss
-R

ef
er

en
ce

s 
D

ep
ar

tm
en

t 
of

 C
om

m
er

ce
. 

:!
·1

5-
1t

iO
I.

 
E

st
at

es
. 

T
ru

st
s.

 a
nd

 F
id

uc
ia

ry
 R

el
at

io
ns

hi
ps

, 
T

it
le

 i
2

. 

6
1

-4
-1

3
2

. 
R

ig
h

t 
o

f 
d

es
ig

n
at

ed
 f

am
il

y
 m

em
b

er
 t

o
 s

u
cc

ee
d

 i
n

 d
ea

le
r-

sh
ip

 o
w

n
er

sh
ip

. 
(1

) 
A

ny
 d

es
ig

na
te

d 
fa

m
il

y 
m

em
be

r 
of

 a
 d

ec
ea

se
d 

or
 i

nc
a­

~i
ta

te
d 

de
al

er
 m

ay
 s

uc
ce

ed
 t

h
e 

de
al

er
 i

n 
th

e 
ow

ne
rs

hi
p 

or
 o

pe
ra

ti
on

 o
f 

th
e 

df
al

er
sh

ip
 u

nd
er

 t
h

e 
ex

is
ti

ng
 f

ra
nc

hi
se

 o
r 

di
st

ri
bu

ti
on

 a
gr

ee
m

en
t 

pr
ov

id
ed

 h
e 

~
 t

he
 m

an
uf

ac
tu

re
r,

 f
ac

to
ry

 b
ra

nc
h,

 d
is

tr
ib

ut
or

, 
or

 i
m

po
rt

er
 o

f 
ne

w
 m

o
to

r 
ve

hl
cl

es
 w

ri
tt

en
 n

ot
ic

e 
o

f 
hi

s 
in

te
nt

io
n 

to
 d

o 
so

 w
it

hi
n 

12
0 

da
ys

 o
f 

th
e 

de
al

­
el

l d
ea

th
 

o
r 

in
ca

pa
ci

ty
 

an
d

 
un

le
ss

 
th

er
e 

ex
is

ts
 

go
od

 
ca

us
e 

fo
r 

re
fu

sa
l 

to
 

b6
~o

r 
su

ch
 s

uc
ce

ss
io

n 
on

 t
h

e 
p

ar
t 

of
 t

h
e 

m
an

uf
ac

tu
re

r,
 f

ac
to

ry
 b

ra
nc

h,
 d

is
­

tri
&

ut
or

, 
o

r 
im

po
rt

er
. 

~)
 

T
h

e 
m

an
u

fa
ct

u
re

r,
 

fa
ct

or
y 

br
an

ch
, 

di
st

ri
bu

to
r,

 
or

 
im

p
o

rt
er

 
m

ay
 

re
qu

es
t, 

an
d

 t
h

e 
de

si
gn

at
ed

 f
am

il
y 

m
em

be
r 

sh
al

l 
pr

ov
id

e,
 u

po
n 

re
qu

es
t,

 p
er

­
soD

al 
an

d 
fi

na
nc

ia
l 

da
ta

 t
h

at
 i

s 
re

as
on

ab
ly

 n
ec

es
sa

ry
 t

o 
de

te
rm

in
e 

w
h

et
h

er
 

~c
ce

ss
io

n 
sh

ou
ld

 b
e 

ho
no

re
d.

 
• 

ry
: 

E
n.

 5
1-

61
0 

by
 S

ec
. 

2.
 C

h.
 3

81
. 

L
. 

19
77

; 
R

.C
.M

. 
19

47
.5

1-
61

0.
 

jl
-4

-1
3

3
. 

R
ef

u
sa

l 
to

 
h

o
n

o
r 

su
c
c
e
ss

io
n

 
to

 
o

w
n

er
sh

ip
 

-
n

o
ti

ce
 

~
u
i
r
e
d
.
 

(1
) 

If
 a

 
m

an
uf

ac
tu

re
r,

 
fa

ct
or

y 
b

ra
n

ch
, 

di
st

ri
bu

to
r,

 
o

r 
im

p
o

rt
er

 
~v

es
 t

h
at

 g
oo

d 
ca

us
e 

ex
is

ts
 f

or
 

re
fu

si
ng

 t
o 

ho
no

r 
th

e 
su

cc
es

si
on

 
to

 t
h

e 
~
r
s
h
i
p
 

an
d 

op
er

at
io

n 
o

f 
a 

de
al

er
sh

ip
 b

y 
a 

fa
m

il
y 

m
em

be
r 

o
f 

a 
de

ce
as

ed
 

~:
:~

ca
pa

ci
ta

te
d 

de
al

er
 ~
n~

er
 t

h
e 

ex
i~
ti
ng
 f

ra
nc

hi
se

 a
~r

e~
me

nt
, 

th
e 
ma

nu
f~

c­
lil

ler
, 

fa
ct

or
y 

br
an

ch
, 

dI
st

nb
ut

or
, 

or
 I

m
po

rt
er

 m
ay

, 
w

It
hm

 3
0 

da
ys

 o
f 

re
ce

Ip
t 

~:
!?

ti
ce

 o
f 

th
e 

de
si

gn
at

ed
 f

am
il

y 
m

em
be

r'
s 

in
te

n
t 

to
 s

uc
ce

ed
 t

h
e 

de
al

er
 i

n 
"'

!:
ow

ne
rs

hi
p 

an
d

 o
pe

ra
ti

on
 o

f 
th

e 
de

al
er

sh
ip

, 
se

rv
e 

up
on

 t
h

e 
de

si
gn

at
ed

 
~
Y
 m

em
be

r 
an

d 
th

e 
d

ep
ar

tm
en

t 
no

ti
ce

 o
f 

it
s 

re
fu

sa
l 

to
 h

o
n

o
r 

th
e 

su
cc

es
­

~
 an

d 
o

f 
it

s 
in

te
n

t 
to

 d
is

co
nt

in
ue

 t
h

e 
ex

is
ti

ng
 f

ra
nc

hi
se

 a
gr

ee
m

en
t 

w
it

h 
th

e 
~
r
s
h
i
p
 n

o 
so

on
er

 t
h

an
 6

0 
da

ys
 f

ro
m

 t
h

e 
d

at
e 

su
ch

 n
ot

ic
e 

is
 s

er
ve

d.
 

(!l' 
T

h
e 

q,
ot

ic
e 

m
us

t 
st

at
e 

th
e 

sp
ec

if
ic

 g
ro

un
ds

 f
or

 t
h

e 
re

fu
sa

l 
to

 h
o

n
o

r 
th

e 
-~
ss
io
n 

an
d 

o
f 

it
s 

in
te

n
t 

to
 d

is
co

nt
in

ue
 t

h
e 

ex
is

ti
ng

 f
ra

nc
hi

se
 

ag
re

em
en

t 
'i
! t

he
 d

ea
le

rs
hi

p 
no

 
so

on
er

 t
h

an
 

60
 

da
ys

 
fr

om
 

th
e 

da
te

 s
u

ch
 n

ot
ic

e 
-i

s 
1tr

!td
 . 

~
.
 I

f 
no

ti
ce

 o
f 

re
fu

sa
l 

an
d 

di
sc

on
ti

nu
an

ce
 i

s 
no

t 
ti

m
el

y 
se

rv
ed

 u
po

n 
th

e 
~
y
 m

em
be

r 
an

d 
th

e 
d

ep
ar

tm
en

t 
or

 i
f 

th
e 

d
ep

ar
tm

en
t 

ru
le

s 
in

 f
av

or
 o

f 
th

e 
ll

a
in

.n
t 

;n
 •

 h
..

,;
n

g
 h

el
d 

p
u

",
u

an
t 

to
 6

] 
-4

 -1
34

. 
th

e 
f,

"(
 . '

" 
'g

,e
em

en
 t 

... '­ .
~
 



'
~
 .. 

sh
al

l 
co

n
ti

n
»

-i
,n

 e
ff

ec
t 

su
bj

ec
t 

to
 t

er
m

in
at

io
n 

on
ly

 a
s 

ot
he

rw
is

e 
pe

rm
it

te
d 

by
 

la
w

. 
" 

H
is

to
ry

: 
E

n.
 ~
i-
6J
1 

b~
' 
S~
c.
 3

. 
C

h.
 3

81
. 

L
. 

19
77

: 
R

.c
.:

\1
. 

19
47

.5
1-

61
1.

 

C
ro

ss
-R

ef
er

en
ce

s 
N

Q
tic

l!.
 -

:-
<l

ct
ua

l 
an

d
 c

on
st

ru
ct

iv
e.

 1
·I

·n
i.

 
N

ot
ic

e.
 2

·4
-6

01
. 

. 

C
an

ce
le

d 
de

al
er

sh
ip

 c
on

tr
ac

ts
 
-.

 
re

pu
rc

ha
se

 
re

qu
ir

em
en

ts
, 

T
it

le
 3

0.
 c

h.
 1

1.
 p

ar
t 

-:.
 

U
nf

ai
r 

tr
ad

e 
pr

ac
ti

ce
s 

ge
ne

ra
ll

y,
 T

it
le

 3
0.

 c
h. 

14
. 

p
ar

t 
2.

 

6
1

-4
-1

3
4

. 
P

ro
c
e
d

u
re

 t
o

 d
e
te

rm
in

e
 r

ig
h

t 
to

 s
u

cc
ee

d
. 

(1
) 

A
ny

 
de

si
g­

n
at

ed
 

fa
m

il
y 

m
em

b
er

 w
ho

 
re

ce
iv

es
 

no
ti

ce
 

o
f 

th
e 

m
an

uf
ac

tu
re

r'
s.

 
fa

ct
or

y 
br

an
ch

. 
di

st
ri

bu
to

r'
s,

 o
r 

im
po

rt
er

's
 r

ef
us

al
 t

o 
ho

no
r 

hi
s 

su
cc

es
si

on
 t

o 
th

e 
ow

n­
er

sh
ip

 a
n

d
 o

pe
ra

ti
on

 o
f t

he
 d

ea
le

rs
hi

p 
m

ay
, 

w
it

hi
n 

th
e 

60
-d

ay
 p

er
io

d,
 f

ile
 w

ith
 

th
e 

d
ep

ar
tm

en
t 

a 
ve

ri
fi

ed
 c

om
pl

ai
nt

 f
or

 a
 h

ea
ri

ng
 a

nd
 d

et
er

m
in

at
io

n 
by

 t
he

 
d

ep
ar

tm
en

t 
on

 w
he

th
er

 g
oo

d 
ca

us
e 

ex
is

ts
 f

or
 r

ef
us

al
 a

nd
 d

is
co

nt
in

ua
nc

e.
 

(2
) 

T
h

e 
m

an
uf

ac
tu

re
r.

 f
ac

to
ry

 b
ra

nc
h.

 d
is

tr
ib

ut
or

, 
or

 i
m

po
rt

er
 m

us
t 

es
ta

b­
li

sh
 g

oo
d 

ca
us

e 
fo

r 
re

fu
sa

l 
by

 s
ho

w
in

g 
th

at
 t

he
 s

uc
ce

ss
io

n 
w

ou
ld

 b
e 

de
tr

im
en

­
ta

l 
to

 t
h

e 
pu

bl
ic

 i
nt

er
es

t 
or

 t
o 

th
e 

re
pr

es
en

ta
ti

on
 o

f 
th

e 
m

an
uf

ac
tu

re
r.

 f
ac

to
ry

 
br

an
ch

, 
di

st
ri

bu
to

r,
 o

r 
im

po
rt

er
. 

/(
3)

 
T

h
e 

fr
an

ch
is

e 
ag

re
em

en
t 

sh
al

l 
co

nt
in

ue
 i

n 
ef

fe
ct

 u
nt

il
 t

he
 f

in
al

 d
et

er
-

m
in

at
io

n 
o

f 
th

e 
is

su
es

 r
ai

se
d 

in
 t

h
e 

co
m

pl
ai

nt
. 

. 
(4

) 
If

 t
h

e 
m

an
uf

ac
tu

re
r,

 f
ac

to
ry

 b
ra

nc
h.

 d
is

tr
ib

ut
or

, 
or

 i
m

po
rt

er
 p

re
va

il
s,

 
th

e,
 d

ep
ar

tm
en

t'
 sh

al
l 

in
cl

ud
e 

in
 

it
s 

or
de

r 
ap

pr
ov

in
g 

th
e 

te
rm

in
at

io
n 

of
 t

he
 

fr
an

ch
is

e 
ag

re
em

en
t 

re
as

on
ab

le
 

co
n

d
it

io
n

s 
af

fo
rd

in
g 

th
e 

co
m

p
la

in
an

t 
an

 
o

p
p

o
rt

u
n

it
y

.t
o

 r
ec

ei
ve

 f
ai

r 
an

d 
re

as
on

ab
le

 c
om

pe
ns

at
io

n 
fo

r 
th

e 
va

lu
e 

o
f 

th
e 

de
al

er
sh

ip
. 

(5
) 

A
ny

 d
ec

is
io

n 
by

 t
he

 d
ep

ar
tm

en
t 

m
ay

 b
e 

re
vi

ew
ed

 p
ur

su
an

t 
to

 p
ar

t 
7, 

ch
ap

te
r 

4,
 T

it
le

 2
. 

H
is

to
ry

: 
En

_ 
51

-6
12

 b
y 

S
ec

. 
4.

 C
h.

 3
81

. 
L

. 
19

77
: 

R
.C

.:\
1.

 1
94

7.
51

-6
12

. 

C
ro

ss
-R

ef
er

en
ce

s 
C

o
n

te
st

ed
 c

as
es

. T
it

le
 2

. 
ch

. 
4.

 p
a
n

 6
. 

6
1

-4
-1

3
5

. 
W

ri
tt

e
n

 d
e
si

g
n

a
ti

o
n

 
o

f 
su

cc
es

si
o

n
 u

n
af

fe
ct

ed
. 

S
ec

ti
on

s 
61

-4
-1

31
 

th
ro

u
g

h
 

61
-4

-1
:3

7 
do

 
n

o
t 

pr
ec

lu
de

 a
 

de
al

er
 f

ro
m

 
de

si
gn

at
in

g 
an

y 
pe

rs
on

 a
s 

hi
s 

su
cc

es
so

r 
by

 
w

ri
tt

en
 

in
st

ru
m

en
t 

fi
le

d 
w

it
h 

th
e 

m
an

uf
ac

tu
re

r,
 

fa
ct

or
y 

br
an

ch
. 

di
st

ri
bu

to
r,

 o
r 

im
po

rt
er

. 
H

is
to

ry
: 

E
n.

 5
1-

61
3 

b
y 

S
ec

. 
5.

 C
h.

 3
81

. 
L

. 
19

77
: 

R
.C

.:\
1.

 1
94

7.
51

-6
13

. 

6
1

-4
-1

3
6

. 
V

io
la

ti
o

n
 -

p
en

al
ty

. 
A

ny
 p

er
so

n 
vi

ol
at

in
g 

th
e 

pr
ov

is
io

ns
 o

f 
61

-4
-1

31
 

th
ro

u
g

h
 

61
-4

-1
37

 
sh

al
l 

u
p

o
n

 
co

nv
ic

ti
on

 
be

 
fi

ne
d 

no
 

m
or

e 
th

an
 

$5
.0

00
. 

H
is

to
ry

: 
En

_ 
51

-6
14

 b
y 

S
ec

. 
6.

 C
h.

 3
81

. 
L

. 
19

77
: 

R
.C

.:\
1.

 1
94

7.
51

-6
14

. 

6
1

-4
-1

3
7

. 
C

iv
il

 d
am

ag
es

. 
A

ny
 d

ea
le

r 
su

ff
er

in
g 

pe
c1

jn
ia

ry
 l

os
s 

du
e 

to
 a

 
vi

ol
at

io
n 

o
f 

61
-4

-1
31

 t
hr

ou
gh

 6
1-

4-
13

7,
 u

po
n 

pr
ev

ai
li

ng
 i

n 
a 

ci
vi

l 
ac

ti
on

 t
he

re
­

fo
r,

 
is

 e
nt

it
le

d 
to

 d
am

ag
es

 e
qu

al
 

to
 t

hr
ee

 t
im
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Independent cJeal~~'~ 
battled ARCOjn ~:J3 
By Julie Penn'. 
R.vle~· '., 

The N.,.lda 0aialtD1 Retanera 
Auoclatioii made b8.d11DIi Ia 1988 
for iLl clUma that u.. AtJatlc RIeb· 
neld Corp; II IMdIDc ... ot!iIr ..... 
oU oompulel Ia. W. 01\ tM 
warpath ... hIA their ... adltllt 
dealen. 

J.d, Greco, epo~ for tM u·· 
oociatloo, led tM baWl apiDat tM 
oil oompanlel which 1M clallMcl_rt 
tryin, to eIlmllleti their lIIidd1emn, 
the membert of tM NORA. AJId. tM 
NGRA cal\ad for I diYo~t law 
to be enactecl Ia tM 00IIIinc ,...,... 
.tAlII \erialature .. bleb would maU It 
illepl ror oU CWDpaDMaIo operatl OD 
the ... tAU IIWI, , thua . eUmlaatinc 
comploy-operlted cooveoleoce 
Ito .... ucb u ARCO". AM/PM MInJ 
Markeu.. "i " 

But that _'tIlL T'be NORA 
acCUM<! ARCO of attemptlnc 10 !DO­

nopollu the Lu V .... market with 
• (0&1 of conb'oUIIIf pnc. d 1M 
pump'. 

GNJoOO claimed AROO UId u.. otb· 
j eroilcompanl .. hawjo\Dtdf_to 

,1 drive out the lmaU Indep,ndeot ItI· 
tion •. 

ARCO epokoamen deoy the ICC\I. 

lationl and plan to oppoM tM dI· 
vorcement biD. Ed ReWy, ARCO .. -

nlor vice p_ldaat~' mutldnc, .. 1d 
ARea Iw only f'IIIIODIIllII 10 
_ demaDdI _ Ita empbMla , 
OD MIt ... ",. Ita ud AM/PML 
Reilly .ald COlII,aDY operl". 
AMlPMa __ ... 1o'!U 

IDd tIIIt PreItIp tatloD IDe.. I 
wboDy CIWIIed 01 ARCO, 
wu able 10 u-. Ita\lona 
~ttMUMot 

ARCO _'t 
DIIW dlNCtion Ia 1 

,",_oltM 
pu\ei with Mltta 
foUowiDc ARCO'. UId an pIac. 
'inc Implwla OD .aU...",. JIUIIIIOa 
I&DC! coDwnlence 1=' T'be major 
ftve oU compo_ Dtecila ~ 
V ... an ARCO, II, Buoa. 
or.- UId U~I • 

ARCO .pok .. _ .. Id the oU 

eo....,..... an ~ IIOtIIq WI'OIII 
eZOlpt llatnlnc eo -'-tr ~ 
(or Inupenllv. r .lOllae and ". 
opondiDc to thooe ~'"'" . 

"WI believe that tDo.& people bitt 
euolille becallM. of I price VIC! prICe 
aIoae, • ReiUy .. Id ~ Iatl October, : 

ARCO bepD thi .. ot downwvd 
trend In ruollne ~. Ia FebNAlJ, 
and wu !\rat major oU company flo 
reflect the low p' of oU at tM 
pump •. Tbree YI rI aro ARCO 

P, .... I •• O~SOLINEf7 AA 

a 
Sunday, January 4, 1987/U. V., •• ".VI.w..Joum.I/7AA 

Gasoline 
From 1Al"" ------,----.-----------------

drop~ Ito c~it card to 10 .... , the deale~ =Inc whlCb - called to ber, ARCO omclal. flew two llee\!. 
pn~ of fuoline by three ~atl and ~ Alcoble.:=t ":: were ha". U".. (rom iu Southern Callfomia 
ReIlly Mid conlulllen "'POnded to other oU h.adquarten to r... Vepa to ull 
ARCO'I I';" prle .. ~ --' __ .... _ eIIIIIpUIleL At thet -tine O~ lIIellllle,.. of the ...... __ .. 
eompanybolil fCN11.h"T pi;,;~. =rartd ~~ .lplDe up (or ol'flclala !.heir Iide :;U; .;,..":.'!~ 
No •. 1 ~ 01100m~. 00 the.;W ... · ~ i:t-- to tlU their CUI· recently, ARCO baa bttw teIMoiOD 
Coui:t.".:: .......... ··~.''' ...... , .... ·l,'.i'·\., to • tMIr __ lDdalao adwrtla'--lntheT_-V Ir 
ARCl()'~-... ·;:~\{:.'·~l'.·'· . ~ .. :J,.. pal IIpe • their ltatlolll.whicla u" ....... Iller It 

.ahan of th&.c.iii:n,i7~'" ...... "How Muda WlI You Pq Por ~': ';,:.;:~ ~~ 
It Iw the' ~ 1ta1:IciaI,~~;<.~_ Ofl:,! Doll' Let Bla 00 toIIItrt to .. their Iiak'a automatic 
ptteent .han ot tM N..... " ".,.... talltl ~ euda to pure ....... . 
Ther. are _ '9 ARCO brad ... · .. ~ October, N_btr ollne IDd --s.-etore ..... on 
tto?" la·theLu V .... "";11.'. ; .... ~, -.bert of NORA Idtrwtdtbltl)'ltaoi. 
whlCb are COnipany-Gptfttld.':.~!.;, _.wtdt ......... IDd public om.' O~ uld tIuit 198'1 wiDbt. time 

ARCO Iw 1Iptrt.dctd: ~I • ttaIi *-'nr .... COlIcIn! UId Job. of .. therIq docIatnta that '~rt 
~ powth In the r...V ... ~_b7IDl.~~ the Inbo4ucdon o( opeIl NORA eIaJm&. • ..•• ,. ~'" ' '.' 
dunnr the put two;.u.: fa IMtIr ·""'11 iiiI'_~ blDllii the' "We'll i\ao be lllalrinc __ there II 
had only 10 local ~ ·iII~'oi··" ...-1aPIatwa. a hlab Iawl o( public .~ and 
which ""n operated by ~r~" 'ARoo .... .-L. bee lhowInr the public what wID Mppen 
dealen-. III· JWM 1984.. aUt of. dIOM _. ,~. k. In lata Octo- if the bID cIoea not pua, ·G~ lIid. 
dealere ,conwrted their .tadO!ll .,., 
AM/PM MInJ MuUta ... Wi~": 
yur, there "ore 27 ARCO .tltIonilia 
L .. Vegll Ind In Aurult 1985' 
A RCO tradft! 27 of Ita ltationo U; 
TIIinail for 18 Shell brand ltatiolll Ia 
the Weat (] 5 of thOle we ... Ia N."I' 
del. 
. SheU dealore in r.... V~ were 

""',n the choice of nritcblq to 
AReO or eellinr thetr I'tatioo to 
Sh.1I 011 Co. for S5O,OOO. Three ec. 
cept.ed Shell'. offer: thne 1\rDed 00 
with ARCO and the NIt initiated I 
Lawsuit ..... inot ARCO and SheU ill 
an a t~mpt to ltop the deeJ. 

The I.","ult .galnl' Sh.1I and 
ARCO '" ItlU pondina' with the for. 
mor SheU deale" _kinll jUly trial 
And thOle (ormer 8btIJ dealua .~ 
n~ .. activI In NGRA IDd Ito tlcht tor 
d,vorcement biU UId aIao a deeJart' 
bill of righto that would rive deeJart I 
f.w mo ... f~olDl In dea/inr'w\th 
the oil compani ... 

In<~r1y October, Southern N~ 
ruohn .... toil," .lped uP'to 101a 
th. NG~ (or the t\nt time ~ I 

.. ~. 



Evelyn Barnes says that she always felt like a gnat who Gulf was 
trying to brush away, but felt that she'd like to be a mosquito with 
a sting. Now after a momentus decision by the U.S. Court of 

, Appeals, that Gulf violated her PMPA rights when it sold her static" 
, to a jobber without offering it to her first . .. Evelyn Barnes is no 
mere mosquito, shes a bee with 'a real big sting. 

Evelyn Barnes: The BuHerfly Who 
Became a Bee.. With a Sting 

Evelyn Barnes is a pretty red­
headed, widowed, ex-school 
teacher, who used to cry when 

she had to deal with an irate 
customer in her service station. 
However, when jobber Vernon 
Anderson called her at home where 
she was doing her laundry one day in 
May, 1985 and told her, "Lady, you're 

, working for me now" and ,that he 
would soon tell her how she should 
run his station, which he had just 
bought from Gulf •.. she exploded. 

Evelyn says, "I was mad" and 
c3lled her attorney Richard Bing who 
represents the Virginia Gasoline and 
Automotive Repair Association of 
which she is a member. 

Evelyn who is an extrovert but still 
very much a lady, had every reason to 
be mad. She felt betrayed by Gulf 
who ~d promised her the first 
option to buy the station which she 
had run for six years. 

Back in 1969, Evelyn and her 
husband Frank had been transfered to 
Triangle, Virginia where Frank was 
manager of a local bank. He decided 
to lease the station from Gulf in 
1972. 

Frank was a compulsive worker. 
He worked a seven-day week 
morning to night. One Sunday 
morning in July, 1979, Frank had 
been persuaded by Evelyn to stay 
home and take the family on a 
picnic. It was his first Sunday off in a 

" year. That morning 4O-year old Frank 
Bames had a heart attack and died. 

(Continued on pg. 47) 
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(Ibp) Evelyn Barnes enioys waiting on customers_ (Lower) Evelyn at her station. 



(Continued from pg. 12) 

• He left his wife with two children, 
Rich then 16 and Roy 4 years old. 

Gulf Discouraged Her from 
• 'frying to Run Station 

The Gulf representative and the 
,. local jobber who supplied Gulf TBA 

• to the Gulf dealers, Vernon Anderson, 
came to see her the day after the 
funeral. The Gulf rep told her that 
trying to take over the station herself 

• would be a hard on her. He suggested 
that she should let Anderson, the 
jobber, take over the station. He gave 
her a month to think it over. 

In the meantime, she did assume 
ownership of the station and kept 
thinking that if she didn't try to run 
the station herself, she'd always 
wonder if she could have done it. 

Gulf agreed to give Evelyn a trial 
franchise which extended from 
August, 1979-August, 1980. 

In that period, she learned the 
business and according to Hank 
Sprouse the station's mechanic, she 
emerged from being a school teacher" 
who would hide behind the pumps 
rather than confront a customer, into 
a business women. In 1980, Gulf told 
her that her lease would not be 
renewed because the station was to 
be sold. Evelyn asked for a property 

., appraisal and said that she wanted to 
buy the station. Later she was told 
that Gulf had changed its mind and 
she was sent a new lease and 
business continued as usual. Her 
lease was renewed again until 1985. 

When Evelyn took over the 
business, she had two employees to 
pump gas, herself and Hank. Now 
she has six full-time employees and 
four part-time. One of the reasons for 
the additional help was the new 
muffler shop that she decided to open 
in AugUst of 1983. She had wondered 
what she could do with a detached 
storage room on the premises. 
Evelyn, with Gulf's permission, 
decided to convert it into a muffler 
specialty shop. Gulf said it was ok to 
go ahead with the improvements, 
which she'd have to pay for. 

Gulf Approved Improvements 
Made by Evelyn 

. Former district manager Vince 
Bruno allegedly told her, that if and 
when Gulf sold the premises she 

"'" would have the" nght orfii-s': iefusar-. 
and that any money she put into the 

improvements'~o~ild eve 
revert to her anyway. 

Evelyn put in a new ele lift 
which is ideal for muffler 0 

bought an expensive pipe 
create custom tail pipes 
a supply of mufflers and 
up a separate operation. It 
well. 

Repairs are important to Triangle 
Gulf, in fact a large amount of its 
revenue comes from its repair work. 
There are nine stations within a mile 
of the location, which is about a half 
mile from t.he Quantico Marine base 
gates and gasoline sales are limited. 
Many of these stations however, send 
their tough jobs to the station 
because Hank Sprouse is about the 
only mechanic around who goes 
regularly to the GM training school. 

One of the big sources of revenue 
at the station is the U~Haul business 
and Evelyn proudly announced that 
she did $4,000 worth of rentals "last 
week." Her commission is 15%. The 
station does not neglect its gasoline 
business either. It does about 40% of 
its volume at full-service where 
prices are about 20 cents a gallon 
above the self-serve island. 

Today the station is strictly a ", 
neighborhood station. It once tried to 
increase volume by selling gasoline at 
five cents a gallon below cost, (with a 
rent subsidy from Gulf) but only 
gained 4,000 gallons a month. 

Vernon Anderson is a small jobber 
who supplies 35 stations. Of these he 
owns about 25. Anderson was also 
Gulf's TBA jobber and supplied . 
strictly TBA to the directly supplied 
Gulf stations in the area. The Gulf 
dealers felt he took advantage of their 
captive-customer status. 

Sometimes Gulf sent a salesman 
around with Anderson. One once told 
Evelyn Barnes that he wanted a 
$10,000 TBA order from her or she 
would have "difficulty discussing her 
franchise." 

TBA Sales Used as Lever on 
Lease Renewal 

Back in September of 1983, she 
waS told that if she wanted her lease 
renewed in two years, she had better 
get rid of the Interstate batteries that 
she stocked and buy Gulf batteries. 
She did and found that the shelf-life 
of some of the new Gulf batteries had 
already expired. Today, Evelyn Barnes 
buys nothing from Vernon Anderson 
except the gas which he has supplied 

her with since Gulf, now Chevron, 
withdrew from the area. However, 
she pays about 5 cents per gallon 
more for her regular leaded gas than 
she used to pay Chevron and up to 11 
cents per gallon more for her super 
unleaded. This has made her 
uncompetitive and she has lost abou ". 
8-10,000 gallons per month in sales, ..." 
as a result. 

New Lease is 10ugb 
Vernon Anderson's new lease offer 

stipulated several things that would 
seriously affect the future of Evelyn 
Barnes' station. One was that he 
wanted to charge her additional rent 
for the muffler shop which she had 
rebuilt from the old storage shed 
practically from scratch, (at her own 
expense) and the other was he 
wanted no rental cars on the 
premises and no school buses. 
Evelyn's station has allowed four 
school buses from a nearby church 
school to park on the large station lot 
in the evenings. In retvrn, all four gas 
up each day at her pumps. Her early 
shift starts the bus motors at 6:30 
a.m. each morning for the drivers to 
take them out and they do not return 
until that evening. 

Evelyn has had a lot of support 
from her customers since they foune' " 
out about her problems and many .." 
had offered to cut up their credit 
cards and send them back to Chevron 
in protest of the treatment that 
Evelyn has received. 

Uncertainty and Legal Bills 
are a Headache 

Her biggest concern has been the 
uncertainty which has accompanied 
her situation and the fact that she 
has been living on borrowed time 
since she was due to be evicted on 
February 13 of this year. 

Since the verdict in the U.S. Fourth 
Circuit Court of Appeals in 
Richmond, the pressure has been 
less, but she has still paid close to 
$40,000 in legal fees to keep her 
station. She says, "We won't be 
spending much for Christmas this 
year." 

In the meantime, Vernon Anderson 
stays away from the station. There is 
no contact. Since the court 

_injunction, Eyelyn pays the same rer 
that she did before the station was 'frttttIII 
sold. This is nearly $700 a month less 
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It qould have happened to any dealer. You go to yom sta . 
morning and find a local jobber scurrying about the pre 
you are supplied directly by a major oil company, you 

none I 
es. Since 
derwhat I 

; business the jobber has at yom station. i 
I 
I When Your Local Jobber Tells You He 

Has Just Bought Your Station, You Don't I 
RollOver and Play Dead I 

Jack Felts, found 
himself in this situation in April of 
1985. Rather than roll over and play 
dead, he decided to fight this 
transaction and contacted his 
attorney Jim Wyrsch. 

Wyrsch went to Federal Court in 
Kansas City in an effort to get an 
injunction under PMPA preventing 
the assignment of Felts' franchise to 
the jobber and the sale of Amoco's 
interests in the leased marketing 
premises. The suit further sought a· 
declaratory judgement to force 
Amoco to offer Felts the right to 
purchase his station. 

An interesting twist in this case 
was provided by the fact that Amoco 
did not own the property, rather it 
had a third-party lease. Nevertheless, 
when a dealer is terminated or non­
renewed because of the sale of his 
station, he is entitled to a right of 
first refusal to purchase the 
franchisor's interest in the leased 
marketing premise. Because PMPA 

rI requires the franchisor to sell all of 
its interests, it does not matter that 
the franchisor does not own the 

property. PMPA simply requires the 
sale to the dealer of whatever the 
franchisor owns. 

In Felts' situation, Amoco 
attempted an end run around PMPA 
which it had successfully tried in the 
Iowa case of Aldrich vs. Amoco. 
Amoco argued that its assignment of 
Felts' franchise to the jobber gave the 
dealer no cause of action under 
PMPA. 

In its brief, Amoco contended that 
the assignment and sale represented 
"a change in Amoco's distribution 
system with which Felts had no 
legitimate right to interfere." 

Amoco~ End-Run Around 
PMPA ••• No 'Thrmination 
'IbokPlace 

Amoco's position was that Felts' 
franchise had not been terminated, 
rather it had been assigned. It further 
stated that Felts had no right of first 
refusal because the franchise 
relationship, which PMPA defines as 
the ongoing business relationship, 
had not been non-renewed. 

This was because a non-renewal of 
a PMPA franchise relationship by 
definition, must be preceded by a 
termination of the specific franchise. 
Because the franchise had been 
assigned, not terminated, Amoco 
argued that there was no non-renewal 
as a matter of law; therefore, Felts 
had no right of first refusal. In fact, 

." I Amoco contended it was "business as 
usual" at Felts' station, and he was in 
fact better off with the jobber becaus:a 
he had "two parties to look to for ... 
performance." 

Dealers Had Never Won 1 
Unfortunately, in several other ... 

cases including McGee vs. Gulf 
jAlbamal, Weatherford vs. Gulf I 
jTennesseel and Aldrich vs. Amoco 
jIowal, the courts bought the 
"business as usual" argument and 
dismissed the dealers claim. In fact, I" 
dealers had not won a case on the 
assignment and sale issue when Felts 
brought his case. I 

Shortly after going to U.S. District 
Court, Felts' attorney Jim Wyrsch 
received an opinion which denied the 
dealer's motion for a preliminary I 
injuction, but also denied Amoco's 
motion for a summary judgement 
due to a factual question as to 
whether the dealer supply contract I 
was assignment. Nevertheless, the 
opinion made it clear that the district 
court had bought the "business as 
usual" argument, and went so far as I 
to say that if Amoco clearly assigned 
the dealer supply contract, it would 
discuss the case. The court did not I 
rule on the declaratory judgement 
count seeking the right of first 
refusal. 

With his client's livlihood "11 
(Continued on pg. ~ 
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threatened, Wyrsch appealed the 
denial of the preliminary injunction 
in the Eigth CiJcujt Court of Appeals. 
He also requested SSDA's assistance 
in the case, and requested that SSDA 
file an amicus curare or friend of the 
court brief. 

SSDA Amicus Brief Sought to 
Educate the Court 

The threshold issue facing Wyrsch 
and SSDA was getting past the 
business as usual argument and 
establishing that there had been a 
constructive termination of Felts' 
franchise. A further problem was 
presented by the fact that the courts 
had been uniformily hostile to the 
concept of "constuctive termination." 

In its amicus brief by staff attorney 
Jim Daskal, SSDA decided that the 
court would need educating as to the 
fundamentals of the gasoline 
marketing industry. It was critical 
that the court understood the . 
differences between direct and jobber 
supply, and why a dealer would prefer 
to deal directly with a major rather 
than with a jobber. Many judges did 
not even know what a jobber was. 

It was further necessary to 
extenSively educate the court as to 
the legislative history of PMPA, 
particularly as it regarded 
assignments and sales of stations. 
SSDA's research into the legislative 
history brought out two critical 
points. 

FiIst, 
the Iegi:_t.ye., 

........ J. .... Sh()Wt::cl· that 
COIllgl:esS did not intend to allow 
assignments that would create 
loopholes in PMPA. 

SSDA contended that this is 
precisely what would happen if the 
court allowed the assignment tO l 
stand. It would create a Joopbole' . , 
. which would allow oil C:ompani .. to . 
destroy the dealers' right to first 
refusal.' ' 

Amoco ~posed SSDA 
Intervention 

Amoco violently opposed SSDA's 
.. intervention in the case, and 

demeaned SSDA arguments in the 
brief. 

In its brief, Amoco stated that, lithe 
courts should not succumb to the 
SSDA's attempts to lobby the court 
into amending PMPA without the 
intervention of Congress." Amoco 
further stated that, "SSDA's 
arguments concedes sub silent 
{without actually saying it) that 
Amoco's position is the one dictated 
by the express language of PMPAj it 
asks, in effect, that the court lighten 
its lobbying burden by amending the 
statute without the inconvenience or 
delay in having Congress do so, as 
the Constitution requires." 

Oral argument occurred on January 
17, 1986 in St. Louis with SSDA's 
Daskal and attorn~y Wyrsch both ( 
participating eQnlytluee weeks later, 
the Court ~·its opinion,· ,. 
i· .. ·1be·~shoc.ked AmoCo. 
a~who,W.:exp'essed ... 
~ botderlng QIl cockiness. f', 

'I1Je. . thCiKuft ~ held ;" -'·--·-~~~iDdeed f:1 
.~'-d,e tenniJlationr1' 
. 01 Peltit "nddse-aud ordered the 
parties be returned to ~ status quo 
that existed prior to the assignment 
and sale. In other words, Amoco was 
forced to buy back its interests in the 
property and resume direct supply of 
Felts several months aher the 
transaction occurred. 

Unfortunately, because the district ..",; 
court had not ruled on the motion for 
a declaratory judgement declaring 
Felts right to pmchase the property, 
the Eighth Circuit could not 
specifically order it. 

Amoco Settled With Felts to 
Cut Losses 

10 avoid a total rout, Amoco 
settled with Felts, allowing him to 
remain in the station and paying him 
substantial damages. ' 

Felts vs. Amoco nevertheless 
remains a landmark decision. First, it 
represented the first time a federal 
appeals court had recognized 
constructive termination under 
PMPA. Secondly, it was the first 
dealer victory on the issue of whether 
an assignment can be used to 
circumvent the dealer right of first 
refusal. 

The Felts precedent will prove very 
important to dealers across the 
country, particularly those affected by 
the Chevron-Cumberland Farms, and 

.. - other other Ia.xgesCale efforts to ,.., 
subvert the dealer right of first 
refusal. 
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011, Attorney-At-Law 
~ ,. .... .. ., • - ...... ------- -.'- - -.... ~~'-- - -- .... --~--- ---

, 

'Jlemsley 
· suit 
· contains 

lessons 
· for dealers 
• James Carroll practices law In 

Anaheim, California. His three-attorney 
firm specializes in petroleum 

• marketing and acts as general 
counsel for the Southern California 
Service Station Association and 
legislative consultant to the California 

• Service Station Council. Mr. Cairoll 
represented the plaintiff In the 
landmark case of Tam~ny v Atlantic 
Richfield Co., on which the follOWing 

• article Is based. His office may be 
contacted by writing to: 2301 West 
Uncoln Avenue, Suite 130, Anaheim, 

Jalifornla 92801, or by calling (714) 
776-4318. 

The wrongful tennination of 
• employment suit filed against Mobil 

Oii Corporation in Southern California 
by former sales representatiw Karl 

• Hemsley (for details, see this issue, 
page 18) contains some important 
lessons for service 

• 

• significance of HAI"ql,RV'q ~h~lrn~,q 
Mobil .. v.,tA..,n::ltil~::lII\J ~,'\ntlrnIA 
:a4P~tiY "'''~'','!'!, "".'" '~~an'dl 

• ~~'f;,f law on price fixing: The 
basic federal antitrust law-The 
Shennan Act (15 U.S.C. §1) forbids 

• price-fixing. It has been established for 
more than 20 years that an oil 
company may not use any form of 
economic coercion to control a service 

"conSignment" basis still does not give 
that supplier the right to control the 
dealer's price. Sun Oil Co. v Federal 
Trade Commission (1965) 350 F. 2d 
624. The U.S. Supreme Court has 
further declared that schemes to fix 
maximum prices (which is what 
Hemsley has accused Mobil of) 
violates the antitrust laws. Albrecht v 
The Herald Co. (1968) 390 U.S. 145. 

Special federal court dec .... 
applicable to eight of the majora: A 
1971 federal oourt decree In the case of 
United States v The American Oil Co., 
et aI. (O.N.J. 1971 NO. 360-65) further 
strengthens the legal right of dealers of 
eight of the major 011 companies to 
detennine their own prices. Under 
Section VI of that decree, the following 

, majors are pennanently forbidden from 
using any coercion against dealers to 
affect retail pricing: the American 011 
Co., Atlantic Richfield Co., Cities 
Service 011 Co., Cities Service 
Company, Gulf 011 Corporation, 
Humble 011 & Refining Company, 

Si lair Refining Corporation and Mobil 
o Corporation. It should be noted that 
in e Hemsley v Mobil suit, the fonner 
s s representative has specifically 

ed that Mobil attempted to forGe 
11m to violate the terms of his decree. 

Petroleum Marketing Practices 
Act: The 

company has 
, for Its action under 

the Act. The courts have further ruled, 
howewr, that ewn if a supplier has 
technical grounds for franchise 
cancellation, the dealer can oppose 
the company's action on the grounds 
that it has unfairly singled him out for 
retaliatory or discriminatory 
tennination. Gilderhus v Amoco (1979) 
470 F.Supp. 1302; Crown Central __ 
Petroleum v Waldman (1981) 515 ,. 
F.Supp. 477; DiNapoli v Exxon (1982) 
549 F.Supp. 449; Thompson v Kerr 

(continued on page 17) 

"WE DO EXHAUST WORK QUICKER AND CHEAPER 
WITH MORE PROFIT" 

Atlanta Businessman Jimmy Crawford Tells Why He Recommends 
Masterbend To Any Auto Repair Shop Owner. 

"We stopped doing engines and An investment of $285 per month and 
transmission work because there wasn't 100 sq. It. 01 floor space will produce a 
enough money In It lor the trouble. We do S40,OOO yolume on only 2 Job. a day. 
a'$140 dual exhaust job In an hour. GET THE "As ... rRsrND 

Our average ticket Is around $84, and w.. ~, ~, 
we do 10-12 jobs per day and the profit per C • -
job is a lot better than brakes or align· 
ment. We're not even In the yellow pages C.II (404) 424'()o53 ADVANTAGE 
andbu.lne •• I. booming I MAIL COUPON FOR FREE FACTS 

Bef'ldlng your own pipes from straight ~ _ - - _ - - - - - - _ 
tubing, and using the Mufflerman Mig· NAME -------.---
Welder to reduce fire risk and labor costs, IFIRM TITLE I 

• station dealers retail price. Simpson v 
Union Oil.Co!(19~1.~.77 U-,-S.J3 .. ltjs.,, __ ., 

.,..klso well-settled that the fact that the 
supplier provides the product on a .. 

along with a broad coverage muffler line I~~:~~T i:~ I 
can make you 80-85% GROSS PROFIT. TELEPHONE L-) _____ _ 

Where the hell can you get a muffler I - I 
and pipe put on lor less than $40?... .- - ii"llS '''#' - .... 

Being trained by experlf!nced and sue· 1e'''1 TERBE"'Jl P.O. Box 3005 I 
cessful mufflershop owners' was a big l'&.'-~"""!¥¥ Sr8l_. Kenn ..... Ga. 30144J help to usl" __________ _ 

More Info? Circle 5, Pg. 51 
SERVICE STATION MANAGEMENT OClOBER 1984 15 
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legal corner 
(continued from page 15) 

McGee (1981) 660 F.2d 1380; Pearman 
v Texaco (1980) 480 F.Supp. 767; 
Munno v Amoco (1980) 488 F.Supp. 

. 1 

'-' 
tAn'nlnAtfli'ri'tv'iitOnl'Rni~iP. As we have 
previously-emphaslzed In these pages, 
it appears that In most cases it is the 
threat of such action that is used to 
affect the dealer's pricing decisions. If 
a franchisor wants to make good on 
such a threat, it will have to come up 
with a technical pretext for franchise 
cancellation under.the Petroleum 
Marketing Practices Act. As discussed 
above, the dealer has the right to 
challenge such action by introducing 
evidence that the company is really 
motivated by an intent to retaliate 
against him for exercising his right to 
set his own prices. However, any such 
evidence must be as specific as 
possible. Most dealers who get into a 
serious dispute with a supplier do feel 
that they have been singled out for 
discriminatory action. However, it is not 
enough for the dealer to try to prove 
that he has a personality conflict ~ith 

1.... ..... company personnel. Rather, he must 
.,. be able to show that the franchisor is 

primarily motivated by its intent to 
control his retail prices through the use 
of coercion. 

Evidence of price fixing can take 
many forms, including but not limited 
to: (1) The dealer's testimony that he 
was threatened with economic 
retaliation if he did not lower his price. 
Such testimony should inClude the 
name of the company employe 
involved, the date and place of the 
conversation, and an Indication of what 
was said; (2) The dealer's diary or 
notes of such conversation made right 
after such conversations; (3) Copies o~ 
handwritten, typed or printed 
"suggested" prices from company 
personnel; (4) The testimony of other 
dealers that the company has similarly 
threatened them; and (5) Testimony 
and documents from former employes 
of the supplier showing that the· 
company has'a policy of controlling 
dealer prices. 

Recommended procedures: Any 
dealer who encounters serious 

want to consider the following 
suggested steps: 

1. Diary express of Implied 
threats: Dealers should make a 
careful written record of any supplier's 
efforts to force them to cut retail prices. 
The diary should include the names 
and pOSitions of the oil company 
personnel involved, the date, time and 
place of the conversations, what was 
said, the names, addresses and phone 
numbers of any witnesses, and any 
details about the specific price Cllts the 
supplier wanted. The dealer should 
also make notes of any significant 
circumstances which might tend to 
show that a "suggestion" was really an 
implied threat. For example, in some 
cases, the very frequency of vishs to 
the station by a sales rep to ·suggest" 
prices can imply that more than a 
·suggestion" was being made. Such 
records can be very useful in any 
actual or potential dispute situation. 

2. Federal court decree: If you are 
a dealer of one of the eight majors 
subject to the federal court decree 
discussed above, make sure that your 
attomey obtains a copy of the decree 
from the New Jersey federal court. 

3. Save documents: Be sure to 
save any documents or writings that 
tend to support your claim that the 
company attempted to control your 
prices or took retaliatory action against 
you. Such documents could InclUde 
written ·suggested" prices, Improper or 
Inaccurate defauH notices and the like. 

4. Present and form.r lale. reps: 
Most of the majors are still In the 
process of cutting back marketing 
departments. The documents flied with 
the court In Hemsley v Mobil Indicate 
that there Is a posslbllHy that In some 
cases, former sales reps may have 
evidence In their possession which 
might tend to support the dealei"s 
case. Therefore, H would be a good 
Idea to the extent possible to keep 
track of any marketing employes who 
leave the company. Furthermore, you 
should be sure that your rep has a 
copy of this column which appeared in 
the September, 1984 issue of SSM. 
The column discusses the rights of 
company employes to refuse to break 
the law. 

L .... probl$m~)Yith sUQRlier-a~~nlpt~.tQ ___ . __ . __ 
.,. control his retail prices may therefore 



BOOTH GARDNER 
GOvERNOR 

April 4, 1986 

To the Honorable, the Senate 
of the State of Washington 

Ladies and Gentlemen: 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 
OFFICE OF ~ OOVE'RHOfI 

OLYMPIA 
M504~'3 

RECEIVED APR 
1 1 1985 

• • 

[ am returning herewith, without my approval as to sections 1(4), 1(7) in part, 2 and .'_ 
16, Engrossed Senate Bill 4620, entitled: 

"AN ACT Relating to retail trading practices in the sale of motor vehicle fuels." 

This legislation creates a separate franchise law that regulates the business 
N"lationship between motor fuel refiner-suppliers and motor fuel retailers. 

f The Legislature has devoted substantial time and erfort to examining allegations 
that the major oil companies are employing predatory pricing and other unfair 
practices against the independent lessee-dealers to whom they supply gasoline and 
other products. These allegations are OCCUlTing during a period when the nature of 
retail gasoline marketing is undergoing significant changes. Preserving a market 
niche for independent lessee-dealers in this changing environment has been a major 
concern of the Legislature. Accordingly, Senate Resolution 1985-92 't!reated a 
Se lect Committee to investigate these allegations and to submit its rmdings and 
re0ommendations to the Legislature. This legislation is largely a product of the 
Select Committee's work. 

The Select Committee's findings are renected in the major components of 
Engrossed Senate Bill No. 4620: (1) recognition and protection of lessee-dealers' 
franchise rights, (2) prohibitions apinst certain unfair trade practices and pro~ion 
of legal remedies to address violations, (3) authorization for a study 'by the Attomey 
General to determine whether motor ruel refiner-suppUers are employing unfair 
price discrimination between their owner-operated retail outlets and their 
lessee-dealers in the wholesale price charged lor fuel, and (4) prohibitions against 
motor Cue I refiner-suppliers unfairly discriminating in the wholesale price of fuel 
charged to their motor-Cuel retailers in the same live-mile marketing area. 

legislative Building AS·13., Of"mpi •• Wutlinoton 98504 • ('08) 753-e780 • (Scan) ~34·8780 
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To thl? Honorable, the Senate 
of the State of Washington 

April { 1986 
Page :2 

r have carefully considered all of these elements, and I support. essentially all but those 
provisions relating to refiner-supplier price discrimination against lessee-dealers in the 
same ma..rketing area, as contained in section 2 of the legislation. While I can appreciate 
this as a thoughtful attempt to est3..blish a way to address alleged unfair pricing practices, I 
am not convinced that section 2 is a workable means for ensuring a competitive gasoline 
fT] 'U'~e l that protects the lessee-dealers or benefits the consumers. 

T ·1ert:~'Ci",? , am vetoing section 2, as welJ as section 1(4) wh.ich de(ines the "marketi.ng 
c: .,' ',: :,!:C1ble to section 2, and a portion of section 1(7) that exempts certain "motor fuel 

, t,: ;flt:'; - :;~ppuers" from the jurisd.iclion of this legislation. 

If' add: t ,on, since no administrative remedies are pro\ided in this legislation, I am also 
'vetolng s.€-ction 16 which is an unneeded reference to the Administrative Procedure Act. 

• • 
r will be awaiting the results of the Attorney General's investigation of alleged unfair 
wholesale price discrimination employed by refiner-suppliers between their 
o\\Tler-op€rated stations and their independent lessee-dealers. This effort is to be 
('om ple:€'d by December 1, 1986. The civil investigative demand powers of the Attorney 
Genera! should be effective in evaluating these alleged practices, which were the genesis 
of the U'gislature's concern but which they were unable to document. Until these results 
are ;J\::";:3.ble, the legislation as approved should provide substantial protection for the 
lnVestrT,-=:1ts and franchise rights of lessee-dealers. 

Wi th the exception of sections 1(4), 1(7) in part, 2 and 16, Engrossed Senate Bill 4620 is 
appro .... ed. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Booth Gardner 
Governor 

". 
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SB 4620 

State of Washington 
ES8 46J. - H FLR AMD "" 

By Representatives Braddock and B. William. 

(ED. NOTE: Scetions or ponions of the billialer vetoed by the 
governor are indicated.) 

Nt:W SECTION. Sec. l. Not",ithltandlRl the terms of any motor 
(uel fr3nchllie, a mOWr fuel reriner-supplier .. hall n(ll ab'iOlulely 
prohibit or unreasonably withhold iu con.sent to any sale, aUI&n~ent, 
or other transfer of the mOlar (uC'1 franch,lst' by .. motor fucl retailer 
to a third party without fairly compensating the motor fuel retailer 
for the rair market value, at the time of cApiration of the ftll,nehlsC', of 
the mo~or fuel retatler', inventory, supplin. eguipment .• nd 
fU,rmshtnas purcha~d from the motor foci refmer-supplier, and l00d 
Will. ell,c!ull ... e of personali1ed materials which h .... e no ..... Iue to the 
motc;)f fuel refiner-supplier, and invenlory. supplies, equiprnent, and 
(urmshinlS not teason.bl~ required in the conduct of (he (ranchise 

:~s~net~·.Am~:::~rJde::.::r:3!rI~~ism':'f!~~n;':;!~:::~':~ by 
tbe motor fuel retailer to lhe motor (uel refiner-wpplier. 

NEW SECTION. Soc. .. N_ilh ... ndi .. ,he _ oI •• y motor 
fuel franch'" no _or fuel rofI",,,.C may proIIiloi. or p_ 

~:l:::ii:nsir::Tc'i. ~h.Ol!:or ua,a:'~~ =:: ::'::::'.- &0 a 
conlrollift. inle,.. i( the motor futl retai .... ofI'tn in -nan. 
personan~ to paralUte the perfOl'lD&DCC of tlte obliptioDl under the 
""Olor fucl'frandUIL 

DEALERS 
·BILL OF RIGHTS 

(Brought to you by The A. U. T. O. Bulletin) 

Approved March 7, 1986 

defendant proVei lhat the plaintiff knew the facts conceminl the 
untruth or oGliuion or thl' the defendant uerciacd realOnable care 
and did not know or if he had ucrcised reuonable care would not 
have known 01 dfe nlruth or omission, 

(2) The luic authorized under sublection (I) of th" tedion may 
be brou~t to- recover the actUal dam_.s .ustained by the plaintlfC: 

~!~Vr!co~1 tt.~IOlU;: :r,:~:i:!fo!~~crud;~: !h~e::'~: of the 
attorneys' fee. 

aeJ:~:::.rre::,~~~:!·~!ei!o::~,:"u:e,:. u:::: ~~~ 
penona .,110. if IUed tepantely. would have been liable to mate tbc 

"(.j ~t~ ...... or'.sOr. or _ heretofo .. or he, .. fle' 
rendered Ipfnlt • penon man)' civi1. criminal, or adminiflRliYe 
prOGeldi ... ander ... United State ar1ti-tnut laws. under the Fedenl 

\ T .... CO .... ioa Act. or thil chaplet ,ban be reprdod u evideoc:e 
lpi ____ I. '.Y leliolo bro.Plt by any pany .pi ...... h 
JI<!IOII •• l~oo (II oIlhis _ion ... o all_nm wbieh laid jud..,..·. __ 'IIOIIid'" aD ... oppel bet_. lhe paniel._. 

. . '-:"''':''''~ ~T-/I --,' ~.-"'-"'''','-'- .. )" • 

NIW SICnOH. Soc. I~ In any pioceedlft, under ,bia ......... die 
burdn 01 provina aD exce,tion or aD cumplioa 'roat definition is 
.UpoII tbe penon c:Wmi"l It. Any coadition. ltiPWaC{o. or provilioa 

r::=~:~:-l =,::r:!\:e m::hc~:: = the 
:: ~ ~~ proywion of .this chapter or a.y nde or 

1'1111' SICnON. Soc. 15. The pro.ilio •• of .h. chapler .pply 10 
AD)' INtQt fuel (ruchile or contract nt.reel ioto or n:ncwed oa or 
arter the cff'ccdw'" of tbit act between • motor fuel miner· 
.upp~ and I _or fuel retailer. 

N6W S6CTION. 1$«.11. W~cb ~ Gau'. 

1'1111' SICnON. Soc. 17. II .Ihe in.enl of.he ... ;,10 ..... he •• hi. 
c ... _ ... i ............ cona;'Ie.' wi.h chapter·19.IOG RCW. 

NEW SICTION. s.c. II. This eha,.e, ,hall be liberally con"",,,, 
to effectuate its bentftcial ",'pOleS. 

NEW SECTION. Sec. It. This chapter shall be known as the 
-Qualln. Dealer Bill o( Riahu AC1.· 

NEW SECTION. Sec. 1'. The Wuhanlton ltate 8Horney ,cneral 
shall conduct a study 10 determine whether motor fuel refiner· 
supplien are injurin, compe-tilion from motor ru~1 reulieT'l, by 

~::::nlu:let:~~~ !~~fe~~ ~~~d':h~a:ri~:~~.~:e'!tr:,~r~!t~t~f~!I~n 
the lame FOaraphic market to retail customen al reta.l motor fud 
outlets operlted by company personnel, a SUb~ldl.ry compan'·, Of 
cm~tssione:d or contract a.ent~. The: attorney ~llcnl shall rcpon hiS 

~~~i~1k ~::~~os~::{~~~~~i:~~ ~~ I~:!~:~~i:l~t~~~ (~r~~~~~a~;o~9~6 
~~~:~:. t~O~s~h:lr~(~~~~i~fl ti~i:e!!i:;;i\teh~:~~~~e~o,;~;:al IS 

~~:i::~~e:t;~p~~d'r~a~t'~ ~~~J6~ I~: 1~~&~~~[u~sTh~dl 
dISclosure of documentary material. answers to written 
interro,atories. or tran5Cripts or onl testimony produced punuant 10 
a demand. or the contents Ih~rcor, to membcn or the le,islature and 
le,islativ,c staff shall not re~~lre • court order unla5 the documental)' 
mlt,erial. answers to wnue." ,nterro •• tories, or transcripts o( oral 
tUllmony .re identified .t the lime they .re furnt~hr.d as cont'lRlng 
trade secrets, When seekin,. coun ord~r allowin8 di5l.:h)lurc tlf 

mtcrial containin, trade secrets, t~e attorney leneral shall gi ... e 
reuonabLe notice of such proc:etdln, to the party furnishinllhe 
material. 



BOARD OF NURSING 
DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

1424 9TH AVENUE 

-- STATE OF MOI\JTANA-----
(406) 444-4279 HELENA, MONTANA 59620-0407 

To: Representative Les Kitselman, Chairman 
and Members of the Business And Labor Committee 

Date: February 9, 1987 

PROPOSED AHENDf-1ENT TO HB 541: 
.' 

Amend page 4, line 10 by: 

inserting a period after the word "board", 

striking the word "and", inserting the words 

"Appl icants must be" before the \'Jords "certified 

by the American Nurses", and capitalizing "N" in 

nurses' and "A" in association, so that the line 

reads "of the board .-aflc} APPLICANTS r~UST BE 

certified by the American Nurses' Association" 

''AN EOUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER" 



BOARD OF NURSING 
DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

To: Representative Les Kitselman, Chairman 
and Members of the Business And Labor Committee 

Date: February 9, 1987 

Subject: Testimony on House Bill 541 

142-! 97H AVE1\UE 

II I am Margaret Barkley, President of the Montana Board of Nursing 
211 n and I am here on behalf of the Board to speak in support of H.B. 541. ~ 

I 
J 

The Board of Nursing exists to regulate the practice of nursing 

for the purpose of protecting the public. The Board has a long standing 

committment to insure that it continue to meet the responsibility for 

the public·s health, safety and welfare. It is, therefore, necessary to 

amend the Nursing Statute from time to time to keep it current with 

changes in health care or other laws and to assure that the language 

be clear and easily interpreted. 

HB 541 calls for staggering of terms for all Board Members. -

Section 2-15-844, (4), MeA. The registered nurse and licensed practical 

nurse members, for the most part, historically have had and continue 

to have terms of office which have been overlapping within their 

respective groups. This staggering of terms meets the requirements of 

the current 2-15-1844, (4), MCA. Such a plan has resulted in continuity 

of members and therefore carryover of historical background of Board of 

Nursing activities. However, the situation is different for the two (2) 

public members. In 1981, the revised Nursing Practice Act called for 
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two public members, in addition to the four registered nurse and thr~e licensed 

practical nurse members. The Public Members were appointed the same year for 

the same terms of office. This has hindered continuity in the important 

consumer or public member group. The Board supports the proposed change for 

the staggered terms so that continuity and c,arry over of all groups of members 1 

wi 11 be provided. The alternating terms will be of benefit to the functionfng 

of the public members, providing b~tter transmission of background information 

on Boatd functions and follow through of matters coming before the Board. 

Referring to section 37-8-202,' MCA (5): Until recently, the Board has not 

found it "necessary" to define the rule furtiher than those stated in Sub-Chapter 3 

of the Board rules titled Specialty Areas of Nursing. However, at this time the 

Board believes the definition of equivalency must be addressed in terms of 

standards for evaluating the qualifications of applicants for specialty area 

recognition. Developing rules for consideration of equivalency would lead to 

clarity and to increased consistency in the determination of those nurses who 

might meet the criteria as currently found in the Rules in Sub-Chapter 3. The 

change in the Statute would strengthen the rules for implementation. The rules, 

developed as a result of the law change, would provide guidelines for app"licants, 

clarify the current criteria and in the end lead to increased protection for the 

public. For these reasons, we support this change. 

In section 37-8-441, MCA (5), the Board requests the change to provide 

strength to the rules which are developed by the Board. Nursing practice is 

constantly undergoing changes: and with these changes, comes increased responsibility 

for the Board to protect the public. The Board must clearly have the charge to 

deal with future questions or problems some of which might be unprofessjonal conduct. 

The amendment offered in Sectiqn 37-8-442 (1), MCA, would revise the 

Board1s investigation and complaint and 
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hearing procedures. Such a change would also provide for consistency with 

the Administrative Procedures Act. 

Amending this section would also clarify for constituents and the 

public the procedure which must be followed by the Board. The change 

\'Iould further clarify the rights and responsibilities of the public, the 

nurses,and the Board of Nursing. The end result would provide greater 

protection for all concerned. 

Thank you for the opportunity to present these comments on behalf 

of the Board of Nursing. We urge your support of House Bill 541~ 



BOARD OF NURSING 
DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

1424 9TH AVENUE 

--STATE OF MC)NTANA-----------
(406) 444-4279 HELENA, MONTANA 59620-0407 

To: Representative Les Kitselman, Chairman 
and Members of the Business and Labor Committee 

Date: February 9, 1987 

Subject: Testimony on House Bill 541 

I am Janice Anderson, public member on the Montana Board of Nursing. 

I am here to speak in favor of House Bill 541, amending sections of the 

nursing la\oJ. 

Section 2-15-1844, MeA. I orginally suggested that the Board request 

that change because both public members currently have the same terms of 

office. It takes time to become familiar with the issues facing the 

board, so it is not in the best interest of the public to have both 

public members new to the board at the same time. 

Section 37-8-202, MeA. As the law now reads, the board is directed 

to accept education gained "in a university setting or its equivalent". 

Nowhere is the term equivalent defined and the board has been faced with 

a variety of education options to judge. To insure fair treatment of all 

applicants, the board needs to define the term "equivalent ll
• 

Section 37-8-442, MCA. Amending this section would clarify the 

law in relation to the handling of complaints under the Administrative 

Procedures Act and woul.d facilitate the functioning of the Board. 

For these reasons I urge you to support House Bill 541, MeA. 

Thank you. 

"AN EQUAL-OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER" 
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TE~~T II"tONY 

TO: Busi ne~",s COll'lmi ttJ!!e, HOU~jl:_! C1-t f;:(:~pn=Y'::;>'::lrll:-,:d: i vr.:.~-:::; 1 St-::.,te of 
Montana 

FROM: ,J. Ri 1 ey .Johnson, St.:-::tb~ Di I'-(:X:tot'"· o"f DovFlnHTH.0ntal 
Relations, NFIB/MONTANA 

RE: Private Enterprise Act -- HB 593 

February 9, 1987 

Mr. Chairman, L"di(::!-:~ ~Hld g(.:mt.lL~m~':!n I.]f thE! c:ommitt.!:~e, 

fer the record my name is J. Riley Johnson and I am the 
State D1 r-\:~ctor' o·f GC)v!:~n1mt?nt HE!lat i un~; i n M(}nt-,-'n,,~ f or- th(;~ 

N~t i on, .. \l FedE!r·,::l.t". i. UI'\ of I ndE~pt;:ndE~nt. Dusi nt::!s~:~ (NF IE!) • OUI'" 

association represents nearly 5,000 small and independent , 
businesses throughout Montana. I come before you today to 
u/'"'ge your f';lvm-ablf':J con:;idE~i'-.ation of HB ~593. 

Before I begin, I should note that. the question of 
government competition with private enterprise was put to 
our membership in our 1985 NFIB stat8wide ballot and over 73 
percent of the respondents stated that their business was 
affected by ~ompetition from the public sector. And, again 
in 1987, we put this question to our members in personal 
interviews ~nd discovered that over 78% of the members 
interviewed were being affected by c~npetition from the 
public sector. This is no small issue with the small and 
independent business community of your state. 

NFIB bases its support for government compeitition 
legislation on two fundamental beliefs: 1) Contracting out 
is simply a good business practice, dS has been proven time 
and ag.;"Ain by univer-sity stLldiE~s, by pr-ivate 3tudies, and by 
the Small Business Administration. It affords the most 
effective and efficient method of providing state government 
the needed goods and services. It also forces state 
government to plan and budget for the highest priority among 
its services and not merely do things ••• spend money on 
projects .•• because the people and equipment are already 
there and need to be used. 2) The government's legitimate 
sphere of operation is to govern ••• not to engage in 
commer'c i al or' :i. ndl.l~~t.r· i al ent.eqn· :i. ~~€'-' ~mcl compete wi th i t~:; 
c:i t 1 zens thr-CJugh :i n-house pr'oduc: t i on of any goods and 
services which are readily availble at r'easonable prices in 
the "fur·-pr·o+i"l." c()m(lll_mity. 

In-house production of goods and servicps translates 
into lost inc:olne fcw ·:;;ma.ll tJl. . .l·:;i.rH2~;·:;; lo~:;t ta:<(-~"; on income, 
eqLlipment <,_:tnd I=)f"OP<""I-1::y~ ,'\.n("1 lo-',t. uppor-i:uni."Ly 'Felt" 11ont-.;:\rla t.o 



develop i. ts (?col'1omi c bas(·;~. TtlE£' state o-r Montdna i~::; thE'~ 
largest customer- ••• tt,!:~ biqgE)·",t. m.:.·v-kf~t ..•• for- t'lwd:ana '~:; 
businesses. We are heading in a direction that this market 
is being taken away from the businesses and thus the 
businest~es ar'E-::! declining in 1'1CJI·ltan,,~ .•• t.hl''':- jobs <lre 
declining.~.the tax base is declining. 

Certainly~ there are some functions that state 
government can and should be providing for its citizens. To 
a large degree, these have alr'eady be8n designated by 
legislation ••• designated by you, the legislators of our 
state. But, thE-::!re are many other functions that are being 
d~livr:~red tu (JUI" citi.z(::.'ns th.:~t. have rlCit bec-?n d(-?s:i(JIla.t:.f.~d by 
the elected rE-::!presentatives of our citiz~ns. They are and 
have been deSignated by ~gency administrators who are 
building bureacracies and blotting budgets that are 
crippling our state's economy. 

1+ hi st.or-y m(;~~HiS "myth i nq ~ p(~r'hap~; WEW·f.:? ~::;huul. d ,-e'::l.d the 
words of your peers from the 1977 Legislature in the farms 
uf the t~m H(Jl.l~;'t':! ,Joi nt. F\e~~nl. ut. i on!:; I h,,~vE~ pa~:;;~;;ed out to you. 
The time is now, ladiG~s and ~JerltlG~mG~nt of thl;~ c:ornmitte(;~. ~LJ(':~ 

have run out. of money in running our state yover·nment ••• and 
i·f we ccmt.iflut:~ ttl,,:::! c:omp •. :.!I.:it:Lorl with our' pr-iv.::,\t:c~ sE":~ctor, we 
will run out of money in the private sector~ too. 

HB 593 does three (3) things: 

1.) It prohibits state agencies from providing goods 
and services to other state agencies, unless specifically 
allowed by statute. It does not prohibit state agencies 
from providing for their own needs. If the Legislature 
deci des that cer tai n sta.tf'~ funct. i. OriS shaul d be done by stat.e 
goven1ment, then it ha.s the option to pass lc,1gislation 
allowing it. What are we doing her'a? We are taking the 
decision making on such budget-busting ideas of inter-agency 
delivery of goods and services out of the hands of the 
a.ppointed administrators and putting tha.t decision where it 
r~ghtfully belongs ••• in the hands of our elected 
representatives who must also make the decisions on the 
money that pays for all these qoods and services. 

2. ) We i:.,n:~ ,:;:;t,;).t i ng th a 1:: l'Ii'l1';1r- f;.~ <;,t.a tut.E-~ d(JI:~'~; pr-ov i. de few 
compet.itioc·, wit.h t.he pr·ivat.E':! ~:'!2c:t.()r' t.hat. wh(':!n bids an':! (]iVE!r1 

that the state agencies be required to include all costs, 
including labor, rent, overhead and related items ..• just 
like any t1UH,~r" business would do to t)e compotitive a.nd 
deliver the service or goods at the best dollar. The hidden 
costs of state delivered services and goods arc one of the 
r'eaSClns we ar'E~ (Joi ng br·ok!.:? hF!I···';.'~ :i II i"1ord:,ana. 

3.) We arc:? aski.ng t.hat a. Pr'.l Vdt(~ Enb::~rpr":i ':58 Heview 
Commission be established to review the competition 
q:_!~!"> l: i un':; ,,1(""' d r·!:.!c Cl!Tlml:~n d to tJ it.:' L .1~Ll i·,:;:I. ,:;;, t UT U ,,')1"\ .:d:. -f 1 . ..I.rH.: t i OIL,. 



shaul d be i. n th(:~ dOHlai I"t of !.;t~atE-~ (JC)ver·nmf·:~nt. .:\nd \I~hdt. shc)u.l d 
not. T~l:iS F\E-~\liew Commission lA/Cluld ~d.s(J act. as a "d.,.,\y in 
court" ur a hearing panel for privdtru enterprise that feels 
it can pr"ovide gCJod':'; and S"')I'"viC(;~':5 to OLU" ~:itC,l.t(;) ';Jover-I"lfo.;;mt .:At I 

a better' pr·ic:(~. Today~ that. Oppclr"t..unit.y is lo~:;;t 'For' UlU­

private enterprise community. Ttlis R8view Commission would 
be handled by volunteers with a minimum cost of under $5000 
for twa years ••• ~\ small pr"ice to pay few JOB~3 i.n the st:.:~tE-? 

of Montana. Just last week, NFIB surveyed 50 businesses 
throughout. Mcmtana wh i ch h.;~d i nd ica.t,,·:d they h';H::1 b\:~..:m 

affected by government competition and asked how many jobs 
would be created if they could effectively comp8te. 46 out 
of the 50 businesses stated they would create at least one 
job. That is about $100 per job created: Not bad business. 
Another e:·:ampl£':! is a launejr'y in Havn.~ n.~'por·t:.t:;)d it has lost 
over 18 jobs to competition from state government and would 
gladly re-hire those people, if the competition did not. 
cripple their business. 

"r-' 
HB 593 is not new. The state of Arizona has adopted 

this same law and has found it to be working so well it re­
established its Review Commission in 1985 when it was to be 
•• unsetted. 

It is not our intention to merely cut out stat.e jobs. 
On the contrary, we know HB 593 will create jobs ••• but in 
the pr"ivat.(·? ~:;ec:tOt-. NDr', i~;; it Llut·· int.ention t.o raise cost.s 
of deliverirlY goods and services of state government by the 
so-·c.alled "p.::\y:i.no rnol~e outbi.dF}". If the t.rue CCl~;;t~, of t.hE~se 

qoods and SE!Y"Vi. r;;..: .. !,::; w(:!r"e n:?vc~.~.\l. (!d, 1.'11:= know that. cost ~;:;dvi nqo; 
would be real. And, the need for buch goods and services 
would be real, too. 

In summary, l.;.~.dies and (J(:,mt.leHH,,~n ~ we ask your' suppclr·t 
of HE 59~~~ ~J.nd Sl.IPPCly"t of th(~ <:Iwi nd 1 i ng pro i vate (;mtE?rpr i :;'"~ 
sector of small business in Montana. We ask that you put 
tho:.~ dec: i si cm!:; back into the hands of t.he Legi <,;;1 atclrs ••• ~'lhl~r"e 
it belongs ••• instead of in the hands of administrators who 
have proven they can not run a business within a budget. We 
ask that you give us the vehicle for small business to 
roevi ew the dE!l i v,:?ry of goods .,I.ne1' set"vi C(;~S and to makE: 
recommendations to your body in tho future ••. leaving the 
decisions up to you. 

Evidence of the need for leyislat.ion addressing 
government c()mpE~tition with pr":i.v.~d:':? (:mt0~qH"isF.-~ i<;; shown in 
the numerous bills before you this session that disc:uss this 
issue. HB 593 is an encompassing bill that will address all 
these issues and do it fairly and with the proper hearings 
and considerations by all cancerned. 

If you strike rule blow ·for the survival of small 
business in our State, let it be H8 593. 



-'On March 19, 1977 House Joint Resolution number SS was approved and is 
below in it's entirety: 

quoted 

.. "A. JOINT USOLUTION OF THE SENA.TE AND THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES OF THE STATE 
OF MONTANA. RECOGNIZING THE VALUE OF AMERICA'S SYSTEM OF FREE ENTERPRISE AND 
ENCOURAGING THE VIGOROUS SUPPORT OF BUSINESS BY THE PEOPLE, THE PUBLIC SCHOOL 
SYSTEM. AND THE GOVERNMENT OF THE GREAT STATE OF MONTANA • .. 
WHEREAS, the American system of private enterprise has been the cornerstone of 
this nation's democratic form of government, has fortified individual personal 

.. freedoms, and has propelled the nation to a position of prosperity and equal 
opportunity; and 
WHEREAS. the United States of America has experienced two centuries of progress 

.. achieving freedom, liberty, and equality and has achieved abundance for her 
people who enjoy a standard of living unequaled in the world; and 
WHEREAS. small business and free enterprise are the corner stones of this 
progress and stand as a symbol of American character and spirit; and 

.. WHEREAS, in this the beginning of our third centruy as a nmation, it is fitting If 

that we reflect upon those virtues and ideals that have preserved us as a 
nation, that have brought us to our present state, wherein the individual and 

~ individual opportunity count most with our countrymen; and 
"WHEREAS, if this nation is to preserve and maintain these freedoms and this 
heritage for the people, their children and future generations, we must assure 
hat government does not become an impediment to the survival of the private 

~nterprise system that America has worked so long and hard to achieve. 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE SENATE AND THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES OF 
THE STATE OF MONTANA: 

~ That we, the people of the great State of Montana, must sustain and continually 
improve a climate in which business can flourish, in order that this nation and 
state continue to flourish; 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that it is the sense of the people of the State of 

.. Montana that private enterprise and small business entrepreneurship are 
essential to the preservation of individual liberty and freedom for all our 
citizens; 

.. BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a healthy and prosperous business community, is 
essential to the economic and social well-being of the state, now and in the 
future; 

.. BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that it shall be the declared policy of the people and 
the Legislature to preserve, protect, and foster the creation, development, and 
balanced growth of busiriess in the state; 

.. BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that it shall be the policy of the Legislature that 
courses in economics and the private enterprise system shall be vigorously 
encouraged in Montana's public school system at all levels to insure the 
continued understanding, support, and improvement of this system for future 

.. generations; 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that it shall be the policy of the Legislature that all 
agencies, departments, and bureaus of the state government shall take all 

.. possible measures to foster and assist the business community, to help create 
favorable conditions for small businesses, and to take such other measures as 

; .,.ay be appropriate to the interests of all business." 



~ree days later, on March 22, 1977 this 45th legislature approved House Joint 
Resoulution number 58 which reads as follows: 

"A JOINT RESOLUTION OF THE SENATE AND THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES OF THE STATE 
OF MONTANA DIRECTING STATE EXECUTIVE DEPARTMENTS TO DIVERT AS MUCH STATE WORK AS 
POSSIBLE TO THE PRIVATE SECTOR IN ORDER TO AVOID UNWARRANTED GROWTH OF STATE 
GOVERNMENT. 
WHEREAS,the number of state government employees has increased more rapidly than 
the employment rate in the private sector; and 
WHEREAS,in many cases the cost of a project conducted by the state is comparable 
to or exceeds the amount which the same project would have cost had it been 
conducted by the private sector; and 
WHEREAS,interagency contracting with no consideration given to contracting with 
private firms perpetuates government growth to the detriment of the private 
sector; and 
WHEREAS,the Legislature does not wish this unbalanced situation to continue. 
NOW. THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE SENATE AND THE: HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES OF 
THE ST Al'E OF MONTANA: 
(1) that it is the policy of state government to promote the use of private~· 
resources wherever it is found that private enterprise can provide the same 
service and add to the taxable base of the state; 
(2) that all state executive departments shall re-examine their departments and 
cooperate with the economic advisors to the governbr to determine those services 
that should be vested with the private sector in particularly those areas where 

~~e state tends to compete with the private sector; 
~) that the Secretary of State shall send a copy of this resolution to the head 

of each state executive department; 
(4) that each department head is directed to follow the intent of this 
resolution and to that end shall prepare a plan for the adoption of the policy 
contained herein and submit it to the Legislative Auditor for review by Jufy 1, 
1977; 
(5) that this resolution is not intended to displace persons currently em~loyed 
by state government, but to move toward greater USE~ of private resources and to 
reduce the growth rate of government employment." 
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